_ axtonsi
SPRING OIL POOL

&L

‘Application of BIG {8

QUIPCRTR = R Bm T T SN

f

Cgen




P




1

e
-y

L

!

VICE, Inc.

g

PORTING SER

963-2971

"=, N8

%

{
f
i

PAGE 1

PHONE us-u{oz

~ BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
September 25, 1963

™ mﬁn-m OF:

Application of Big (6) Dn.liz.ng Company
~ for extemsion of an existing oil pool
and special pool rules, Lea County, N
- mexico, seeking the extension of the
‘Bone - sp."'ing oil Pool to comprise the- ‘.;',’2
of Section 5, all of Section 6, and the
- M/2 of Section 7, TS 19 South, Ramnge 35,
Bast; I-aaeounty. New Mexico, and for
special rules therefor, including 80-acre)
_ spacing and proration units to comprise )
any two contiguous 40-acre tracts, and fo¥

vvvsf

~Case No.

10

2310

BEFORE:  DANIEL S. NUTTER, EXAMINER

j
RNLEY-MEIER RE

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

i
1

‘I

DEA
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s s Ao . k " b

3
~‘ ool o 8 y

e

¢ .
. l :
[ -
N :

IS P PP Y-




100 .

and CROWNOVER

Court choﬂir.ulg Service

i

: f:’buq-uerque, L.’Newr'Méx

R

Genaral

Y, MEIE

H

PAGE 2

E
5
k

;

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISION
-Santa; Pe, Now Mexico

Septamber 25, 1963

EXAMINER HEARING

i

IN THE MATTER OF:

Phone 243-6601}"

The appiicatxoa of B;g (6) Prilling CASE NO. 2910
~ Company for extension of an existing
0il pool and special pool rules, Lea

County, New Mexico.

i . |
Y St N et et g N v

BEFORE: DANIEL S. NUTTER, Examiner for the Coumission ~
e - msem—ey—m rrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrr e

MR. NUTTER: call cCase 2910.

MR. DURRETT: Application of Big (6) Drilling Compény

. c°“nt.'1: New Mex:.co. R

MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy of Roswell, New Mexico. We
represehtA the applicant in this case, and request the extension
of the case until October 9th, next Examiner Hearing.

. MR. NUTTER: Is there an objection to the continuance
of 29107 The case will be continued to October 9th, 9 a. m.,

same place.

* % k k *k %
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO [

COUNTY OF BERMALILLO I

of Bez'nal:.llo, State o _',‘New Mex:.co, do hereby cnrtlfy that the

ioregoing and attached 'rranscript of Hearing beforethe New Mexico

. 0il Conservation Commimion was reported by me, and that the same

is a true andcorrect record of the said proceedings, to the best

of -y knowladge, skill, and ability.

 WITHESS my Hand and Seal of Office, this 12 th day of
October, 1963.

ER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

\MET.

ARNLEY,

B
E
b
¥ —
3
3 —
g
-

Genoral Coiert Raporting“f’;stiruice

A/lmquerq-ue, Ngw Maexico

ing

ilv

Nt}

Suite 1120 Simms B

lly COnlu.ssLon Expires:

September 6, 1967.

the foregoing is
procc edinzs 151
se No. 277 |

Y 13 ‘.5 .

I do hereby certity thn
a cn-:plote record of ‘th

the E;aminer heasing of
hear¢ by we on. ... JfE

Exaainer

Ns' l(ex. 50 011 Coensorv

ztion Commission

®©




DRAFT
JMD/esr

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
\ COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2910
PR S —— : ]f‘i ” ?
Order No. R—______

»’Aper.rcanw OF nm (6) DRILLING: COMPARY s, S ‘
FOR THE EXTENSION OF THE SCHARB-BONE SPRINGS | 4_/"5?5_‘?7'4
OIL POQL, TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RA]IG! 35 EAST, _g,‘,;j‘. 'x"j/v

LEA county, m‘ﬂnco,mmsmmmms G

THEREFOR, INCILUDING S80-ACRE SPACING AND PRO- s -
RATION UKITS TO COHPRISE ANY WO CONTIGUOUS Cioow :j
40-ACRE !IQCIB, AIDYFOR,FIXIBV‘BLL DPE!:IGIB .’ _ ﬁ/W d

dizDER OF THE COMMISSION
EY THE COMMISSION: R
’ ¥ ‘de .noyo -
This cause came on £6' ‘hearing/at 9 o'clock a.m. on S
Deceﬂ:er ‘18, 1963, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conser-
vation Commission of Hew Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the
“COmmj.ssion, " _ :
) now. on this . day of nece-ber: 1963, ﬂthe COmission,
a a quorum being present, ‘hav*.ng considered the '
recor Proee

gy, and heingfully advised
in the premises, Co ' : o -

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reqefred

' by
law, the Commission has. jmsdu:tion of this cause and the su‘bject
matter thereof . ~

‘

(3) That the motion t>=ikismt=s should be granted.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERE)

MO o
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.
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. BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CORSERVATION - COMMISSION

‘Santa Fe, Ne m&co
December 1

3
)
7t

REGULAR _HEARINGO

R T
""""" IN THE MATTER OF: : )
Application of Big (6) Drilling Company }
for the extension of the Scharb-Bone )
Springs 0il Pool. ' ;
) ‘ B
) Case No. _2910
)
)
)
)
)
: ‘ )

BRIFORE ¢ Honorabie Jack M. Campbell, Governor

: n T AMA A e
. EB.S. ,,,Tnhnn fo— ?."3_135‘3:‘, Land-Coimmissioner

A. L. "Pete™ Porter, Secretary-Director

_ TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
o
5 |
3

;i_‘,,f. ; s i L T e e . = TERTLIT L
E W o - - - *
3 e .
.
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Suite 1120 Simms Buil

; ,Phon.} 243.6601

Iding

squerque, Naw Mexico

BEFORE THE _
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Qanta Pe, New Mexico

REGULAR HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

"Kbplicatién“df %ig (6)1Driliing Company
for the extension of the Scharb-Bone
Springs 01l Pool.

Case No. 291d’

et N Nt et e St N N

ABEFORE: Honorable Jack M. Campbell, Governor
- E. S. "Johnnie” Walker, Land Commissioner

e AT U Dak s' Porter._Se cretary-Director

' TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR DURRETT:> If the Commisgsion please,'this”case came

before the Commission at this time upon an application by Mr.

Lqu@Hooper_fgp%a,Dg‘proVHearing under the provisions of Rule 1220

“Mr. Fr
mofe’speCific, I should say Mf.‘Hooper's iast attorney of record,
contacted me and requested that we dismiss this case at this time
and on that basis I move to dismiss this case.

MR. PORTER: With no objections this case will be
dismissed.

Czll the next case.

WK KKK AKX
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ILKINS isn

A’bﬂqu orquae, N

: G’anam":@oﬁﬂ Reporting Bers

Suite 1]2

WBernallllo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
Aforegoing and attached Transcrlpu of‘ Hearing before tne New Mexics

7011 Conservation’ Gomiss:.on was reported by me, and that the same

- of my knowledge, skill, and ability. .

Simims Buiuihg :

STATE OF NEW MEXICC )
| , )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I,‘_ NORRIS R. CROWNOV’ER, Notary Public in and for the County 0

!

is a true ang correct record of the said proceedings, to the best

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 26th Day of December, 1963
(‘ /Z/'L‘"’ /f, /_2“,4714"?,(47 ;..'—f

NOTARY PUBLIC
My Commission Explres ‘

uly 11, 1967.
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PHONE 32S-116:2

. BEFORE THE
- NEW MEXICO OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
© Santa Pe, New Mexico
October 9, 1963

et LA D W A e

R

Iin ™E !ﬁ&!ﬁkfﬂ?{

Application of Big (6) Drilling Company
for extension of an existing oil pool and
special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico
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BEFORE THE
'CIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
October 9, 1963

. EXAMINER HEBRTING: - o - ooof

-

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Big (6) Drilling
Company for extension of an exist-

- ing o0il pool and special pool rules,
Lea ‘County, New Mexico.

CASE NO. 2910

N N Y e Nt et Nl N St g

BEFORE: MNMR. ELVIS A. UfZ, EXAMINER }

e e T TR RIS ORI L U HBARING

4Cknmw,C&Wquﬁﬂhﬁ;

Albiaquerque,‘ NcmMapma ~

Suita Ij!ZG!«S)'mms Bui’clﬁ'ng,

MR. UTZ: Case No. 2910C.

MR. DURRETT: Application of Big Six Drilling Company

for extension of an existing oil pool and special pool rules, Lea

County, New Mexico.

MR. BRATON: Howard Braton on behalf of the applicant.

a special examiner hearing to bg set the 18th of October, at 9:00
A. M. The reason for the requesf is that the attorney for an
intexested'party in connection with the matter is otherwise
engaged with bar convention duties.

MR. UTZ: Particularxly in Hawai?

If the Sxaminer please, we would reguest that this. be.continued e
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e MR. BRATON: I believe that is correct, yes, sir. :
4 MR, UTZ: Case 2910 will be continued to October 18th
-
a4 at 9:00 A. M. The examiner on that case will be Mr. Nutter. :
M 7 _ x & K % ' ' : R
, ~ o
N % S R ,
m B . B .
N| STATE OF NEW MEXICO X i
9 o S . ' B
g COUNTY OF BERNALILLO [ . f ¢
« - - N
,

I, ROY D. WILXINS, Notary Public¢ in and for the County

of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

3 , _
3 § foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexicd
§ '0il Conservation Commission was reported by me, and that the same
W& , ' , .
'§. g is a true and correct record of the said procéedings, to the best
3 &
) ™
% 2| of my knowledge, skill, and ability.
T - o » :
B IENSU S
(SRR .
'E 5 WITNESS my Hand and Seal of Office, this 4th day of
9 X . .
£
B g December, 13963.
3
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&
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Suite

1 do heroby rertify that the foregoing is
a corpiete rewsrs of the progeedings im
the Ex. ooy hx:s:a:"?.;cl:gﬁsf Casy “07’?/0.

heard ©Y s 196} .

N ’ o ierensere gl AN AATT A ... Exaniner
= R ‘ew Mexido 01l Conservat Conaission
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STANDLEY, KEGEL AND CﬂmPOS

A ATTORNEYS AT LAW  © i
FRED M, STANDLEY * " ILDING
wAL'rER R, REGEL by PETROLEU (-17] N
SANTIAGO E. CAMPOS P. 0. BOX 2081 :" . AMERICAN NAYTIONAL BANK BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO--0 o,

YUCCA 3-4346 - 38

fr M&so?»ﬁq AN DENVER, COLORADO
TALLMAPGE & TALLMADGE

-

Decemb_er 18, 1963

TR
E
1\

0il Conservatmn Commission
P. O. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

‘Re:  Case No, 2910 .
Order No. R-2589

Gentlemen:

This is to mform you that the appeal taken: from

‘ the dec1s1on of the examiner in the above matter is hereby dlsmlssed.

| Very truly yours,

- , . . '
ek g Dta
. FREDM. STANDLEY 77’ J
| FMS/gdl V N ; . . | —— . - - o eborom Tomumozlo 7;::,:; S T e R T
ToUeereMelvinNeal v -

Howard Bratton
Jerry Hooper

230,




FRED M. STANDLEY
WALTER R. KEGEL
SANTIAGO [.CAMPO

STANDLEY, KEGEL ARD CAMPOS
' ATTORNEYS AT Law

PETROLEUM BUILDING
P. ©. BOX 2081

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

YUcca 3-4346

ASSOCIATES IN DENVER, COLORADO

TALLMADGE & TALLMADGE

AMERICAN NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

November 11 » 1963

Honorable Jack M. Campbell, Chairman
Oil Conservation Commission

P. O, Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re:  Case No, 2910
Order No. R-2589

- Dear Governor:

Please take notice that we hereby' r‘éq‘Uest_,. AN appeal to the

full Commission on the decision in Docket No. 2910, entitled "In

the Matte of the-Hearing Caiicd Dy the Uil Conservation Commis-

d

AR s 100 e ot

4, -

S A kil i 1 10

AR

FMS/gdl

cc: - E. S, Johnny Walker
2. O. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

The Atlantic Refining Company

cc: A, L. Porter, Jr. ccC:
- P. O. Box 871 P. O. Box 1970
Santa Fe, New Mexico Roswell, New Mexico 88201
cc:  Marathon Qil Company cc: Humble 0il & Refining Company
P. O. Box 2107 P, O. Box 1600
Hobbs, New Mexico Midland, Texas .
¢c:  Mr. Howard Bratton TR ERS

P. O. Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico

, ,' . . . Y

R i Lo "‘/’L.':’
EA e i
. L," '

S




MEMRER > A L FORTER, B
’ F BEORETARY « SIARUTOR
f : " O sax BT , ;
SANTA & ‘ .

December 27, 1963

%
E

NTTRPES S

Re: Case No._ 2910
Ozder ¥Wo. n-asa-;

mueutl
u’ (6) prilling m

s b A AR 7 g

e i e o B e e

mwﬁmmmotﬂuabgvo-nw : ’

Carbon ocopy of order also sent to:

e

.

Bobbs OCC
Arteaia OCC
, i Astec OCC

. OTHER Mr. Howard Bratton




SCHARB BONE SFRING +I q , r(ﬁ :
RESERVES & EQONOMICS FOR DEVELOFHMENT N D :

BASIC DATA y, 1{4 ; i

Variable Symbol ~ Value i 3

Pay Thickness , h . Y / > M;,,JW § j 3

Dra.inage Area A 40 & 807 Ry Zeg e R
e by T e 5 R o o e g o ;,;
Water Saturation Sw 15% .

Recovery Factor fr fos. 4

0il Formetion Volume Factor B .33/ W""["’ é‘“’ Lkt mi ja :‘

Constart - Bbls/Ac. Ft. - 756 371 % Aol GOREZRD | .

Recovery = 7?58xAx hx@x (1 -3d)Xfr
- Bo

RECOVERY FOR LO-ACRE SPACI!‘B

. Rééaiéi;y 7758 x 40 ae. x 42! x 065 x (1 -.15) x .20 = 108 e
1.33

REcovmr FOR B0-ACRE sn\cmc . 3
Recovery = 7758 x 80 ac. x 42' x 4065 x (L = .15) x .20 = 216 000 STBv"
1.3
e o
cggpm:.ou OF ECONOMICS .. o i e i 5 ——
N ; : 4O Ac, Spacing 80 Ac, Spacing § %
0il Reserves é, 297 M( 108,000 Bbls.V 214,000 Bbls. s
Gas Reserves 167 MMCF 334 MKCF <
0il Revenue ('7 /aV / $280, 700/ o 35_6_1_,400/ e
=08 Revem:e*-(?/iﬂffﬂ .‘@q ,ﬂ[f; """"""""""""" 150 26,300 4
Total Revenue $293,850 $.87,700 2
SRR f\.zlu [ § d
Drilling Investment el 4% gt ¥% P43 o~ 2135,000 3 |
Lease Squimment fiell b ¢, 4 2457 He 10,150+ 20,300~ z :
Pumping iqui pment 3 100‘/ ) <. ~:;'.
Dry Hole Risk .y Lo
Operating uosts ez

otal Cost.s

Profit
* Payout

Profit /Investment Ratio
Investors?! Rate of Return

EXHIBIT NO,

=
2
-3
:
§3
t

§

!

i
B

L7

o Lo Goeee 05750

; N 0/ (/ )/{10\«--7 fy B e PR i {Q/G’(('" < /ﬁ <@

5 S ‘. D g B “ 347

%’ » . . f _ : /ﬂ(/aoﬁc,‘ o

i . | | , : 7e
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. . . SCHARB POOL ARFA- .
| A " PERMEABILITY DATA

Big "6" Jackson #1 55.0 md, Calculated from dril'stem test data
Cactus Hooper mA® §1 .07 md., Calculated from drill stem test data
Cactus Hooper "B* #1 200+ md, Calculated from drill stem test data
Merathon State "NPA" 41 9.1 md. Calculated from drill stem test data

<

EXHIBIT NO. |

e




s ¥, RESERVOIR FIUID DATA

SCHARB BONE SFRING POOL

‘ Sowrce

011 Gravity 37,9 APL + Marathon State NPA No, 1.
Gas Gravity 79332 " " n owom

- Solution GOR [ 630 Cu.Pt./ml,  Protuction Data L
Bubble Point 1960 pai Correlation Charts M\é%afli
011 Formetin o g

.___ Volume Factor Y3 Correlatior Charts =
Reservoir Of1 Viscosity .61 Cp | _ Correlation Charts

Exhibit No,

w
M v
¥ GG LT S Wty

b
5
&
o

o
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*
TO 4306

Pegples Sec (o

Atlantie ' Atlantic 6

_rCactus
\ -~

—e

4205Ps1T
3-3-6? A

Humble v :
. Big Six ]
Pegp/es Sec.Co gckson .
Big Six
¢
<+
TD.4E87

Palmont

Sfbfe

Jackson

Humble Marathon 7

Std.of Texos

i-8

I.

‘Cactus

azatps1 )| 4oF

9-13-63 s a

Alves etal Hooper et al
Marathon '
.
i : '
4 ] | Hooper et al Hooper et al Jackeon
{ i
8 {
g *
¥
L2 i _
Scharb Pool Area ‘
Initial bottom hole pressures and

token

dates

EXHIBIT No.




RUIE 1. Each well completed ar recompleted in the Scharb Bome Spring Pool
_or in the Bane Bpring tmtionidthinonoﬂhofud.dpool,mdmtmto
nor within the limits of amthu- dod.gmf.od Bem Spring pool. shall be spaced,
drillad, mrm,mwmmuumouwmapmmmw
tions bereinafter set forth. | |
RUIE 2, Bach well completed or recompleted in the Scharb Bone Spring Pool
mnu__Mm.thaom-.‘morhu,uchmct
‘}_uo\owtim qgrur-qmmr séotions ef a single governmental seotion.
RUIE 3. Unit wells shall bs located within 150 feet of the oenter of either :
tbnicrw%etﬁa»mmtd'qurur-uotion. bkuﬂdchmdrinin;to ' ¢
or euplcudintho subject -pool mricr to W%g, is gnnudmmpueu
to the well location requirements of this Rules '
RUIE 4, PFor good catge shoin, the Secretary-Director may grant exoeption te
the roquir-tntl of Ruls 2 without notice and hearing uh-n the app].‘l.cation is for

e - it il

_ & non-standard unit comprising a single quarter-quarter section or 1°t- All opere-
tors offestting the proposed non-standerd it shall be notified of the application g
by registered mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been
furnished, The Secretary-Director may epprove the application if, after a period
of 30 days, no offset operator hu entered an objection to the formation of such *
n-ulonu..mgmduomymh non-standard unit shall bear the same ratio
"t a standard am.u; in the sibjoct pool as the acreage in such non-standard wmlt R

RUIE 5, An 80-acre prorstion umt (79 through 81 acres) in the subject pool
shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 5.67 for allowable purposes,

/
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BEFORE THE
m MEXTCO: on. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
.. Santa Fe, New Mexico

October 28, 1964
EXAMINER HEARTING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Case No. 29]@ be:mg reopened pursuant to
the prov151c§15 ‘of Order No. R-2589, which
ordex established 80- -acre spacing units
-for the Schgrb-Bone Sprlngs 0il Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for a period of one
year. All #nterested parties may appear
‘and show cadse why said pool should not
be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(Reopened)

Inttar. Examiner.

[EET TN [T

]

ALBUOUIROUE, N, W,

PHONE| 243.60891

Case No. 2910

bt rimden e

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




ting service, inc.

DEPOSI‘HONI, N!A’INOI, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY 60". CONVENTIONS

j-meier repor

Rl

lr !
B

SPECIALIZING IN

dearn]

T vy
"

R
¥,

race- 2

67,0, BOX 1002 @ PHONE 243-4491 @ ALUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

o occupation?' T e

MR. NET&ER: the héaring'WiiiICOme to order, ;1ease=
The next case will be Case 2910.

Mg.‘ﬁuRRETT: In the matter of Case No. 2910 beiﬁg
reopened pursﬁantfto thé7§r§Visions ofyotde: ﬁé_'R—ZSQQ; which °
order estéblisﬁednéo-acre spaéing units for the Scha:b—Bone
Springs bii<P§ol, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one
year.

“MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy of Hinkle, Bondurant and

Christy, for the Applicant. We have one witness, M;.'
'Ekéﬁiner;; ﬁéuid you stand and be'swoih, piea%e?

(Witness sworn.)

T _GALE STODDARD

called as a witness, having been first duly SWorn,vwés‘
examined and testified as follows:

oo DIBECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CHRISTY:
0 Would you please state your name, residence and

A:“TjEZE;TEE;a ard, 1403 ¥ ard, Miaiana;-Tomasy
geclogist.

Q M?. Stoddard, have you previously testified before
this regulatory board and had your qualificétions acceptéd?

A I have not.

Q Will you briefly tell the Examiner any institutions




g 4 T PAGE 3
g of higher learning yéh have attended and the degrees, if any, |
§ received? e
R : : : - : ‘ +3
S § A ‘I attended the University of California, graduated in
,,,,,, . ’ ; [ e - R - . [ e . .
= % g 1936, B. A. in Geology. ‘
. § . ;
as E F 0 Since 1936 have you been employed in the oil
- S, z .
— 8 % : )
o & g business?
a> % 32 :
S | | _ .
£ 3 A Yes, I have, continuously. i ;
e= X g . 3
— i 3 Q What areas, generally? :
[ — s &
g Tz - =
= 3 A Gulf Coast, West Texas, New Mexico. i
= 3 %
Py i 2 : . x
U g e i : , -3
'EE s & R O How many years in the West Texas-New Mexico- area? :
; B '
‘> 3§ 3 | . ' ‘
= 5 °. A Been out here fifteen years.
-4;;"”37d§;7> _____ Q _Are you generally familiar with geology in the area
= % i i
& = 3 of New Mexico and West Texas?
. O 4 -1 B :
B — ) = = -
: a Yes, I am. .
e ns emcnne, degaré%ca1éf%y;£;have~reference;to*the*Scharb**“*m*" ’;""*5'”“"*
Bone Springs Pooliin L.ea County, New Mexico. Are you familiar
with that? ' : .
Yes, I -am. e T S e e :
Are jbuifémiiiar with the wells in the area?
Yes.
And their past production history?
Yes. \
f MR. CHRISTY: Does the Examiner have any questions
Fs o . in connection with the qualifications of the witness?
<
2
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MR. NUTTER:- No, sir, he's qualified.

MR. CHRISTY: Thank you. Mr. Examiner, by way of a

- slight bitfef;hackgnQUnd,Ain Octobexr, 1963, Commission's

Order R-2589 was- entered éstablishing;pOol,rulesmfor the
Scharb-Bone Springs 0il Pool in Township 19 Scuth, Range 35
‘East, Lea County.  Among the rules established was Rule 2 for
§9-£cre spacing. The order further provides that the matter
‘Qiii?bé brbugﬁt‘back to the Examinér'in dctbber of 1964 and

that, of course, is the purpose of this hearing.
| Q. With that“general éﬁatemént, Mr..Stoddard, would -
YOufgiVe;uS a'brief-béckgréund on the hiétbry of this pool?

A The Scharb Field was discovered by Marathon Oil-

of 1962; épproximately~a year p=st before any further develop-

ment took place in the area, and at that t1me Big Six Drilling

VVVVVV ESQ;QQ;JEZS;_EZGEEon“ééliiéa their No. 1 Jackson.““That was

a well located a mile east of the Marathén.

Q You are now a consulting geologist for Big Six
_brilling, are younotz

A Yes.

Q And you are representing them here today?

A That's correct.

0 Gofahéad.”

A They completed their well in excess of 400 barrels

‘NPA State 1 im Secition §,192, 25+ Thatwag in Januarv. .|

Sianmstine1sed 1y o 8 | RSBt it s
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‘a day, at which time it set 6ff & minor boom in the area, and’
subsequently there were 11 wells drilled during the past year , nﬁ

PRt

as a result of the Big Six completion. The reservoir was

G ail - e

found at a depth of 10,100,-gr085 pay averages 42 feet, it
has?pbrosity which is continuous all over the producing area
which covers»approximately'a thousand acres. Reserves

calculated about 2500 barrels to the ‘acre and so far the field

ting service, inc.
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has produced\498,000A5arrels, that's during the past,Yeér. N
= Q What is your estimate of ultimate recovery, primary,
— £ ‘of the field?

2 = '
as -2 A About 2,250,000 barrels.
= i o
f§:? ;i VVVVVVV g 0 Are these flowing wells or on the pump?
= I = . ' ) ) T -
= 3 f§ A  Initially the wells were all flowing. At the
> i i Sttt v
ey — | 5 =

present time there are three on the pump and eight flowing.

O __ Are they going down pretty fast where they need to
'go on the pump?

A Quite rapidly, ves.

" “depicted on Exhibit 1 -- First of ail, would you identify
Exhibit 1? This is a list of your exhibits in connectibn

with this case?

A That's correct.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
AR - No. 1 was marked for
& AT e identification.)




race 6
2 Q This was prepared by you and under your direct :
H o
g supervision?
-,
§ A That's correct. :
cézs‘ é 8 Q - We have numbéréd the pages at the ‘:t"op, have we not? :
x .
as £ 3 A That's right.
e 2 o ) . i
= § i Q wWould you point to the structure map, I believe it's
‘§ .2 at page 9, is it not?
= = i . e e R . ‘ .
pount = : A Page 9. i ] -
o - N
= g § Q . Tell us generally what is depicted here. You have
. 2‘_ - ) - " ’: < nein R ;
“— £ & mentioned the 11 wells. Does this sfructure map show the )
c E ® -~ . K ’ - ‘/:-‘: ) - -
.; 3 g ll . _ . - ,;
= & o wells:‘that ,{you have just mentioned?
:; 5 -8 A It sho*.-.ré the discovery: weil:q It ‘is-the most
e §~~ e e e e e =
T ot - . N
s < 3 westerly well drilled.
2 8 8 ‘
~ & = » . : :
2 Let's identify that for the record.
ool oA That's the OREO.. oo e T e
") Ohio 1 well? - o
A Correct. As you can sée, there's very little - .
| _structure. This is contoured on-top of the Bone Springs-pay. e
| The field is astratlgraphlc ‘type" field with a maximum
development of pay running northeast, southwest direction.
The northwest limits are determined by porosity and
permeability barrier and there's ‘a known deposition on the
east side what happens here at point Al, that's the Humble
Adkins well.
L
v
B £
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We have a northeast, southwest elongation, what 1ooks/
iiikéréh 0ld stream bed, chénﬁél'débOSitiéﬂ} and the producing
horizon itself is a délomite, many reworked erinoid ffagments
in it. 'it‘sicrosg 5edded, threaded, or not reservoir,

sid I_nétice YOur"A—Ai, gwfé El, C fo cl bﬁwpagéréi 1
assume those are cross sections? . | | |

A That's correct.

Q Are those cross sectionéméhown at pages 10, 11 and

12 of your exhibit?

SPECIALIZING IN, DEP
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A Yes.

‘Qh What do they de?ict? Let's take up the page l?.
which I believe is A to Al;’ ‘ | \

A That's correct. B 7

Q That is running in a -- N

A Bast, west.

~wm&Qwew~==»east,Awestwdireqtiggzwb,,LMA¢W

QA- That's correct.

o] All rijht.

A The more westerly portion of the,sectiOnyis;Qéio:
State NPA. It shows its initial production and also €he
perforated sectionf The over-all gross section is colééed in
blue. The Ohio well has a maximum of'eight feet of microlog

porosity, it's one of the poorer wells, however it has been

in the longest.
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A Amrnaw am mrmm AR kA
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e Aligllc
field and had the least development very close to the

permeability barrier. The Big Six Dalmont, as you can see,

has over-all thickness of approximately 70 feet and has one

Inc.

of the thicker sections. The last well on the section more
recently, the one shows'disappeafance, non-deposition of the

pay zone.

ting serviee,
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Q : Thaé's the Humble -

1120 SIMMS MDG. & P, . JOX 1092 4 PHONE 242.4491.0. ALIUQUEROUS, NEW. MEXICO

= A That's the Humble Adkins. 1It's very abrupt.

as - ‘

| . : e . ) Lo .

- Actually, that section in the Adkins well was cored and there
= ‘ T | ‘ ,
'gé were just a few signs of little stray particles.
= i ' MR. NUTTER: Which is the Humble Adkins?
— O _ T

'—’:T'é;: -1 7 T : v T TR T T T LR e T

B A The more easterly.

- = : '

= & ' MR. NUTTER: al?

A Yes.

" MR. CHRISTY: I believe it's shown at page 9 as a

- MR. NUTTER: Yes. I didn't see the word "Humble"

tiiere, that's what was throwing me., 7~ 77T oo
o] -(ByTMr. Christy) Now, on your B to Bl, which is

page 11, I believe that's in the northwest, southeast

direction, is it not?

A That.'s correct. Before we go on, an examination of

these sonic logs will show that the section tends -to clean up

’
AN




no:;' 9 i
N - e
g, and thevgréafeét porbéify is’éhbknmih the lbwer t&d—éﬁirds'w.
g of the section. That pré&erve toward the pinchout on the
‘g ‘wgst andreagtl tﬁé remé;ndér of pérositylis in ghew;ower partrn
éé g 8 £ the section and you lose your section from the top. I
S_‘f é § think that is it(,. |
= g H Q Would you depict B to Bl at‘page 11? -
= £ i | 7 | | g
« g g A . That depicts the section from the No. 2 Hoover to ; 3
égf %' § éhe No. 2 Alvis. Those were put into the section and are the 3 -
— 9 - : - - {
EE. % % most recent of the wells. The last well that was drilled is é
; ' % E é the No. 2 Alvis, which was potentialed here about two weeks ;
.égy g- g ago for 150 barrels a day and has since been coming up in l |
= % i | production. There again, you can see that the porosity is
TE—TTETTE : : : T :
"E; g ; developed in the lower two-thirds of the section. _ A f 1§§
: : Q I believe the C to Cl shown on page 12 is also
B ,ncrthwest,southeast?,-___ SRR RTINS NSRS ESEPI I
A Théf is correc%.
Q Any particular change in that? ‘ .
‘A —Noe-
C TG based wpon your study of these wells have you |
reached an opinioﬁ as to whether or not there is communication
between wells?
A Veiy definitely.
Q There is?
A Communication.
<
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Tl o e !
-

lo : ; .
W@ (312 %3 “+h roduct

might at this point refer you to page 4 of your exhibit.
| A That is the productioh history of all of the wells
to date.
Q- Page 4 does show all the eleven wells?
A Cérrecf.
Q And weihaﬁe a cumulative total production of
approximately 506;060 barrels, asrydu ﬁentioned, aﬁughis éoint?
A That's correct. |
Q. ,'WhiCh”éf ?hese three wells aré on the pump that you
mentioned? |

- A The Standard 0il Company of Texas Guy Hooper, the

Humble No. 1 ‘Charles Alvis, the Hondo or Cactus Hooper 1-A.
Now, the Marathon NPA State is being put on pump as of this

'date, and the Humble 2 Alvis is being put on the pump as of

this date. Theyf%ré not completed as yet. Let me add one
" other thing that'juét -- they have just put the Big Six 2-A

7 chksgn on the pﬁmp}

0 So we have three actually on and two or three more
coming right in ét this particular point?
A That's right.

Q I assume that this production data further reflects




b
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the approximate time when the wells started producing?

A That's correct.
Q Is that correct?
A That's listed. I think of particular interest is

the Marathon State production; as you'll notice, it is the
diécovery well in the area and you will potice that its
production to July, well, let's say until October of '63, Qas
‘>fai¥ly constént. That is, it made‘its hundred barrels a day
foi which it was initially potentialed,as soon as the Big Six
"anafééctus wells are ianou'il notice an immedi;tg tapering

off of production. In June it was 1686 barrels, and it has

beén going downhill from that sinde that #ime. . .

|
l
4

d"e‘a.mlt
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0 This is another indication of communication, is
that correct?
Q How about the pressure on these wells? I refer yocu

‘to page 5 of your exhibit.

V&iscbvet? ﬁellrsﬁgﬁéd~an initiai bottom hole pressure of

4345 pounds. That was taken in Fubruary of '62 at thirty-day
periods until 4-62, and you'll notice that it dropped to

3928 pounds. ‘The Big Six wells, first bottom hole pressufé§
were taken in éhe Big Six wells were taken 1n January and

February, had bottom hole pressures of 3400, an average hottom

A This is tabulated ‘data. The Marathon State being tnel
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£..92n
C83UXES Or J4av

D

pounds. ‘Subsequeﬁt"bﬁttém”héle'pré3§ﬁfé'
tests showed,they had taken the following month showed that
they had dr opped to 3246 pounds. A month later averaged out

?fhe six wells that were in at that time, ihcluding the

R

Marathon well, all bottom hole pressures had averaged out at |
3113 pounds, which is certainly indicative of communication.

Q I believe at page 6 of vour same exhibit you

ting service, inc.

graphically portray this same pressure data? 5”

A That's correct. It‘s"pressure against time,

-Meigr repor
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-y f A I would say it's dra:nlng in ‘excess of 80 acres. ;
,,,,,,,,,,,,, o= % S S - e S
o = Q How about the economics, the reserves of this matter,
@ 8 '
= 3§

and I specifically refer you to page 13 of‘your exhibit? ‘Aﬁdﬁ

I mlght state to the Examlner that 15 a copy of the 1n1t1al

exhibit submitted by Atlantic in the‘October, '63 hearing.

Have yocu reviewed this page?

A Yes, sir. It has been reviewed. :
St Q- “Has 1t been revised any? % E
‘A Nb, it has not been revised. It may become
"necessary at some future tim but it will be a downgrading

rather than an upgradiug.
Q A downgrading on recovery of money?

B “f:‘¢' A 0f Recovery of oil and money.

RS
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| Q Riéhtq In other Qérds, as I understand you, Mr.

Stoddard, £his year periéd that we have experienced betweén

OCtober, '63 and October qf-'64 hés proved out the Atlantic

data, which would indicate that it'sAa very poor ventu%e on

40-acre spacing'ana'very’marginal venture on 80-acre spacing

fiom'an economic waste standpoint? | | o
A fhat's the way we feel about it.

0 Do you have anyﬁ;gcomméndations to the Commission
~with respect to whether or not Rule 2 of its rules on the
Scharb-Bone Springs Pool shouid be made permanent at ;his
it B

A Yes. I request a continuation of the existing

— 80 _acras.. & —

1720 81/|M$ BLDG. » 7. O. NOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.649) # ALSUQURRQUE, NEW MEXICO

You think it's time now- to make the rules permanent?

Q
A I do.
0 You think sufficient data has been developed?-
A Yes.
Q Will this pool be extended any more particularlyé
A It appears that there is a possibility to the

| nbrfh. It may go south a,ﬁays. Wi£'s g&iﬁérto be éi;éryvéhigr

section to the south, however, and it will be very mafrginal.
Q I assume by your statement that since one well is

draining in excess of 80 acres that no correlative rights

would be violated by having permanent 80-acre spacing rules?
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_you think is vital to the hearing?

A 'Nohérwhatsoever.

Q Have I failed to covefganything ﬁhat'you think
would be of informationfpo £he Examiner? We have not"triea to
go 6ver each page in detail because of purpGSes of time.

MR. CHRISTY: I believe the witness testified that

all the material<was prepared by him or under his difect

supervision. - : : . -

)

Q (By Mr. Christy) Have I not covered éﬁyﬁpoint that

red.

A No,'I:déaﬂt'believe;it's been cove
MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the witness?

-~ CROSS. _RYAMTNATTON.. SR h

dearn|

Jy-meier repor

SPECIALIZING [IN:

1120 $1MMS BUL ln * 2.0 10X 1092 0
|

‘BY MR. NUPTER:

-pf this time, and I'm sure it is on, and the wecil is

Q Mr. Stoddard, Humble recently completed a well there?

potential was 150 barrels.

Q You say that well is going on the pump right soon?

the?yfé?ihétaiiihg

A "It is on the pump. I mean

beqihning to clean up anéd is now makiﬁg right at 200 barrels.
That was my communication with Humble yesterday.

YQ And you believe that there may be some further
development to the north?

A Yes. Big Six is planning a location northwest,
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it would be a fééular g0-acre locaéion northwest of thisiﬁo. 1
Jackson. Northeast, excuse me.

Q ﬁhat woulékbe the location of that?

‘A . That would be 1980 from the wés€ and 660 from' the
north of Section 6. I have to get ahold ofAthe map here.

Q Section 62

A Maybebs. I can give it to you exagﬁ here. It
would be Section 5, excuse me. A diagonal northeast to the
No. 1 Jacksoﬁ, 1980 from thg west line and either 660 or
860 £rom the north line of Settion 5.

Q Page 8.0f your exhibit shows a location in the

A That is correct. That was a dry hole in the Bone

Springs.

i Q. That well has-been-completed?-=-—
A It has been compléted, but it's completed in a zone
at 940 feet.

0-

t this horizon.

A It is, but no
Q Ii's an upper pay‘in the Bone Springé?
-A Yes.

Q This particular pay --

A 10,100. |

Q This particular pay that the Scharb-Bone Springs was
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concerned with was dry in that Atlantic?

A Yes. Impervious.
Q As I recall from a previous hearing, and also you

mentioned the permeability barrier --
A Yes, sir.
Q- Wasn't there some kind of a pressure differential

across a portion of this field at one time?

a Not to my knowledge, no, sir.
Q As far as you know, are all the pressures fairly
uniform?

A . All equalized.

A Yes, sir. I have an isopach map which kind of

looks like the rainbow, but if you would iike tn put it over

o] d equalized? ® : ~ e e

that structure map you can see pretty well-the aerial

distribution of the pay, if you would like to see it.

Q I think we can skip that for the time being.

A Originally we _thought it was-a-structure. ~It-

“certiinly furned out to b

e nothing

Q wéli, now, thé Cactus Hoéper 1-A --

A Correct.

Q -~ is on one of your crbss4sections there?
A Yes.

0 That's an extremely tight well, isn'‘t it?
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A Yes. And the reason for its being a goor well dis ~ |~ & %

that the lower porosity is poorly developed and it's right on
the north edge of our permeability barrier. As you cén see,
Myou'ca'n take the Atlantic in the northeast of 6, cbmé down

to the Cactus 1-A, and go westward through the Ohio well that
is the nOrthﬁestétly limits of the field as ﬁe*now know it.

-The Marathon and the Cactus have the poorest development of

ting service, inc
oerblmohs', HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, .z};\uv cory, CONVENTIONS

dolomite.

= Q So the North Half of Section 6, in your opinion, is

QS
R condemned in its entirety then?

é B . , R . e el .
.éé A With the exception for this 10,100 foot Bone Springs
& i pay, yes.
= i [ —

""" 2377 7@  Did this well in the northwest northwest of Sectlon

1120 SIMME 110G, & 7. O, SOX 1092 @ PHONE 243-5491 ® ALIUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO |

dea

7 go to the Bone Springs pay? It apparently, from this map,

top of the Bohe Springs is 8,000 feet, that is of the
formation. I R
_ .0 . This evidently went-about-6500 it looks like? =

A Correct.
Q Do any of your exhibits show the cumulative
recoveries?
A Yes. The production to date, yes.
MR. CHRISTY: It would be, I believe, at page 4,
=
,
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Twould it not? - B |
A Yes. ItAfhows the»cumulatiye on each of the wells.
Q {By Mr. Nutter) Page 13 wo&ld“inaicate that the
-origin#l stgéistics bf Atlant;c indicatedrabout 108,000
barrels of recoverible oil for 40?
A That's correct.
9] And 216. for 80-acre sgacing.A-And the ﬁaximum thatf%
been recovered to date is from the Marathon NPA—l, which is |
91,000, is that right? i

A That's right. 91,645. I believe that this zone will
be abandoned in that Ohio well just in the very near future.

And-%ﬁéy'll make an attempt to_ggmpleﬁé ,,,,, in_the upnar Bene———

Springs at 9450.

o) ‘What's the deal here on this cumulative production

Shgg_!; where dtlf‘.e sRi g Six-Jackson~A=I"and the Jéck.s._o_n,_x___?‘_a}_e, P

combined?
A They go into a common battery.
Q. And you-don'# have the production, then, on the

" individual wells?

A No, I do not.
0 And this 11,562 barrels'p}oduétiOn in July is

from the two wells?

A That's correct,
Q And the two wells together have had the 90,000

P
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barfels of production?
A ‘That's correct. The 2-A Jackson is a weak well.

However, it made its allowable up until they just have put it
on the pump, and to my knowledge it will go in excess of 4500
barrels per month.

Q - When was the State NPA well originally completed,
Mr. Stoddarad?
A In January of '62 I believe, January 9, 1962.

MR. NUTTER: Are there further questions of the

witness?

MR. CHRISTY: I would like to ask ‘one question, if

dearnfey-meier reporting service, inc.

SPECIALIZING N

1120 $IMMS

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY ‘MR. CHRISTY:

Q Referring to page 1l in connection with your

testimony to Mr. Nutter, I believe we now have some additional

data on the Humble Avis No. 2 well.

LA Alvis.

= Q7 TAlvis? £ = -
A Yes.
Q Would you recite what that is? We don't have the

perforation do we?
A Ho.

Q What is the I.P.?
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: A The initial potential was 150 batrels per day.’ | -
% Q And we would then like to correct the exhxbxt to = |4
g ‘that exten£ to add that additional data obtained- since this S
‘5 % - exhibit was preparéd?
= ; 8 '
- § g A That is correct. - .
as g ¥ i
[ =3 z T . . . . : il )
= § g MR. CHRISTY: I have added -it, Mr. Examiner, to the
= 0§ \ | |
e« B :§ "original.
cn:lé 3 ‘ ~ A , -
= £ 3 MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of the
et N , - = )
= £ = : >
= = witness? He may be excused.
as> 3 § ‘
T x e
§ 5 (Wltness excused )
S o b4
= 3
a ? 3 MR. CHRISTY: Subject to the addition to page 11, .
= 5 2 :
ggpw_? é“;““tbgwéppllcant would 11ke to offer into ev1dence its Exhibit %
= § i 1, consisting of 13 pages testlfled to.. :
, D 8 f 7.
by — | % =

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhlblt o. 1 in Case

-9 0-will-be- admitted.. ...

(Whereupun, Appllcant s
Exhibit No. 1 was offered
and admitted in evidence. )

. o
vy © el b vl

MR:- CHRISTY: I _have marked the date.

MR.'NUTTER: 10 28 64 is adﬁltted in ev1dence.

TR M

atl

ou sk ped

MR. TOMLINSON: I have a statement T would like to
offer here.

MR. NUTTER: Okay.

MR. TOMLINSON: Phil Tomlinson for Atlcntic, and

we concur in Big Six's recommendation for permanent rule for

&
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the Scharb Field. It has been 6ﬁr,im§res§§gq:th§§ the field
h‘has peffbfﬁe&’ésgentiaily as Qe had fhought it would under
80-acre spacing, and certainly appears no waste is occurring
as a resuit of éhe spacing we now have. |
MR. NUTTER: You’mean it's going along as éxpected,
including that dry hole?
MR. TOMLINSON; I'm speaking for the field.
- MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Ai}thing else in'thiéAcase?
MR. CHKISTY:. figave been authorized by Humble Oil

-and.Refiﬁing Company to concur in the appliggtion for

‘«{permanent 80-acre spacing in the Scharb-Bone SpringsyPéol. I

" believe the Commission has received a wire.

Y : srymmm T 3 ; DU S B S et
,______vwl‘f»g;-,_DHRREx IR P LB e ht etraba—Ffor-LhHe TECGLa tnat

the Commission received telegrams from Cactus Drillin#:

I Company, Humble, and United States Smelting,ygefining and

T TR R

the application.

MR. NUTTER: Is there anything further in Case 29107

We'll take the case under advisement.

[T Pe
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

)
E o o ) ss
~ COUNTY -OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of

Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New

Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and

ting service, inc.

that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

i
1

Witness my Hand and Seal this 8th day of November, 1964.
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PAGE 2

erque, Neiw Mexico

Albug,

Phone 243.6691

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.

" The first case”thié‘mbfning will be Case 2910.

MR. DURRETT: Application'of Big (6) Drilling Company

for extension of an existing oil pool and special pdol rules,

. Lea éounty, New Mexico.

MR. NUTTER: I would like to call for appearances in

this case at this time.

MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton appearing on behalf of the

Apblicant.

MR. STANDLEY: Fred Standley appearing on beha}f of

" Guy Hooper. Melvin Neal should be made éttornéy of record in

this case, also.

MR NUTPER :~_That S_aDDeari 3. 'nn

""" e “-I LAV\)BU.L .

MR. STANDLEY:

vas, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Any other appearanées in the case? It is

-gur= understan01ng Ehn:there has been some dlscu551on that thlS

case would be continued. However, as far as we're concerned, the

case is coning on for hearing at this time. If anybne would care

—to~ entcrtaln any motlon for contxnuance,Awe would be happy to ..
‘hear them.

MR. STANDLEY: I would like to move that the case be

continued, and for the following reasons: First, the Hoopers

were fbrm@rly represented by Jack Russell. Mr. Russell returned

night before last from Honolulu. He was at that time attorney of

L_record in this m e . \

&

v Daame- J e gy e o e e e
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i

Russell was in Honolulu. Mr. Neal was unable to contact Mr.
Russell. Upon Mr. Russell's return, he stated that he would not
L= : appear for the Hoopers, whereupon Mr. Neal, who incidentélly also

~~had cases set today, contacted us and asked us to appear for Mr.

.Hooper.
We're toﬁéily unprepared. We were contacted yesterday

in this matter, and I returned yesterday at 2:00 o'clock from

Phone 243.60691

Honolulu, the saime trip. I didn't even know Mr. Hooper until

this time. I called Pete yzsterday at 4:00 o'clock and he said

' |

that the case would go on.

There is an additional reason. It's our understanding

Y

Albuquerque, .Niqw Moexico

i)

that one of the wells is beiny cored and we believe, and Mr.

¥

NLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

Hooper informs me that their engineers state that until that core

| B g )

L]

ﬁ - is availéble,'proper engineering daté»can't be obtained in this
| case, and it should be available in approximately two weeks, two
Lt - S e - . ] . i

Ganeral Court Raporting Service

"to three weeks; and we therefore move that until ali the data
is available and until Mr. Hooper is able to obtain the informa-

tidn,necessary, that certainly so_ﬁar asﬂhis end of ‘the case or

his protest in the case is concerned, that it be continued.

We would have no objection to you proceeding with the

ite 1120 Simms Building

74

application end of the case at this point, but we would request

'S

date.

MR. NUTTER: What would be your motion then? If the

applicant wished ﬁo. that he couvld go ahead and present his side
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Phone 243.6091
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PAGE 4

“/be available at that time, or at least prepare ourselves for it.

“injustice to the applicant in this case.. This matter was set

Mr. Hooper was represented by Mr. Russell, ‘and Mr. Russell con-

““he could have an opportunlty to appear and present the matter for

of the case, but you would want it continued to a specific time

be 1

eopenead

)

at which time the ¢asc will

‘4R. STANDLEY: That's correct, and no decision rendered

until our side has the opportunity to furhish the data that will

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Bratton.

MR. BRATTON: If the Commission'please, we never have

any objection to anybody having an opportﬁnity to fully and fairl(

present his side of the case. However, in this situation I

believe that actually a further continuatioﬁ would be quite an

for hearing on the examinér docket of Septéﬁber 25 or September 2#

contlnued to the examlner docket of Octobor 6th.
MR. NUTTER: October 9, I believe.

MB:”§351?QN;W} October 9.. DurinéwaLL~of»%hiSWtime:w*"“’

tacted me sometime before the 9th and adviéed me that he wvas

; i e e et s A T T Y E
going fo the Bar.meetin andiwculd~we'caﬁtinae'the'case so that

Mr. Hooper.
We discussed the métter with Mrx. Russell, with the
applicant, with the Commission, and we requested an extension of

this case from October 9th until this date, thch date was agreed

to by Mr. Russell because it would allow him time after he got

=




PAGE 5
B baék from the Bar meeting to go over the case with his witﬁesses
’" ' yesterday, be prepared to present the case today. This date
._ ‘ . was agreed upon between the aﬁtorney for Mr. Hooper and myself,
s ‘ o

dnd so presented to this Commission.

[RIA |

I think you can continue one of these cases ad infinituh.

G ;|

and insofar as obtaining further data and further data, you could

continue the case from now until doomsday until the éentire area o ) .

afi’(sib'l } N

is drilled up.

)

 Phone 2436091

MR. STANDLEY: Mr. Examiner, I would like to point out

¥ |

that why Mr. Russell did not appear, I have no idea. I don't

G

know. He informed Mr. Neal that he was not planning to appear.

ing Service

It's my information that he did this yesi:erda’y morning", v&hereupo’_n

>

[ B
KINS and CROWNOVER

Report
que, New Mexico

JLQQ mixn'
L

VNeal contacted us and st ted that Mr. Russell had withdrawn.

"""""""" ~ e & e o
t it .
g S ;.g Now I would certainly concede that there is such a
>~ ' .
B - . -
% fg thing as continuing cases teoo long, but I would not concede that
~ 5 I
%g—% ~in-these-ecircumstances,. certainly, the attorneys for Mr. Hooper | :
: 3| e —
N é and in our opinion Mr. Hooper would have a fair opportunity to
E} -'§ present his case today in view of these facts that have developed | !
g ' : :
rrrrr - v—.%———“*m» = e MR T NUTTER T would -1ike to - ndwout what the. positiong L
I ) 7 (T] 7 \ ) ) o ) T e e . =t T AR 3N EE WIS 11 TP T, _‘j
E vy of both parties are as to the case itself. Mr. B: ton, as I LT 3
9 : S
;§ understand it, the applicant here is seeking the extension of g
the Scharb Bone Springs Pool to cover certain additional acreage. |
They &are requesting 80-acre spacing and proration units -- ]
T MR. BRATTON: Temporary 80-acre spacing.
o MR. NUTTER: - »mporary 80-acre units, requesting fixed
' “ ©
: 14 L]
. ROREE |
Ld ‘




' WILKINS and CROWNOVER

‘guous 40-acre tracts. even though they may cross a section line?

Phone 243.6691

Tocations for the wells being in the Northeast Quarter and South-

west Quarter of a governmental gquarter section?

MR .- -BRBTTON:

RS v - |
- - - - —d

&
~wy

MR. NUTTER: And permission to dedicate any two conti-

MR, BRATTON: VYes, Sir.

MR. NUTTER: And an exception for a well that has

already been drilled off of this spacing pattern, is that correct}

MR. BRATTON: Yes, sir, or is drilling, either one.
" MR. NUTTER: That is the way the aéplicatiqn was origi-
nallf filéd. Is that the applicant's request at this time?
MR. BRATTON: Yes, sir. o
MR, NUTTER: MaY‘I9ask What‘position your client takes?

MR. STANDLEY: I think -- and this is because of prac-

,!

DEARNLEY, MEIER

i

. - “F
3 e 5 N
24 i ; N i
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’ -~ o Tk —t
= o o : -
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General "C’ourt Reporting Service

Albuquerque, Now Maxico

ilding

Suiiﬁé IiZO Simms B}u

~-pasis~of-40-acres;and-they're-Located presentiy on the basis of

tiqally“ngwcgmmunicgtidn‘yithmour:clientﬂandwwitLﬂany,engipeapg ,,,,, ,,,,,,
I think our position is. that we are objecting to the entire mattej

for the reason that they have already drilled these wells on the

,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,

40 acres, and we will;simplyitake a position that the pool can be

drained economically on the basis of 40-acre spacing.-

MR, NUTTER: ©One further

stated that core information would be available in two weeks for
a well that is being drilled?
MR. STANDLEY: I have been told that.

MR, NUTTER: Who is drilling that well?

MR, STANDLEY: Humble.

®
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- - >?> 1
MRONUTTER: Hwible 0il and Refining is drilling that
one?
MR: STANWSEY: It's my* understanding that none of the
other wells have been cored. ‘ R

MR. NUTTER: Will the core data be available to vour
client when the well has been cored?

MR. STANDLEY: It will be available to ycu.

MR. NUTTER: It may or may not}‘up}ess the material is
subpoenaed we don't obtain core data. H

MR. STANDhﬁY: We will ask ‘for a subpoena'tb be issued

when the core data is awvailable.

Standley, as to whether or not Mr. Russell withdrew from the case

or has been dismissed?

MR. STANDLEY: Tt was.my. understanéing~wﬁm1 ‘1L be per-

fectiy honest about it. I talked to my partner yesterday after-

noon after having no sleep. I crawled on an airplane at 11:00

i e

“and flnally go£ up here aoout 1 30 or 2: 00 and I calléﬁ.the
office about 2:3b. They told me what the confusion was. I taiked
to my partner and asked him to contact Melvin Neal. My partné;
said he talked to Jack Russell and he said that ‘he would not
appear. Yourwouid have to put your inferences on those terms.

It is hearsay on my part. I have not talkedé to Jack Russell sincsg

we left the Garden Bar at Hawaiian Vvillage, and I said, "Geoodbye,

®
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_Phone 243.6691

. good until we had core data. Mr.éRuésell-stated:that unless he

Jack,“épduhe_gaid,v"GoOébyé,_E;e?."

‘ MR. DURRETT: The Commi;sion has not been informed by
Mr. Russeli’ that he has;withd:aw? from the'gase. Since your
client is, and the motion is thagihe is not adequately represented
by counsel and has not had time to prepare, will you ask him if
Mr. Russeil~has been dismisseé o:%has Withdrawn ffém the case?

MR. HOOPER: To be real! honest about it, we had an

engineer on it and got his ‘report’ and didn't feel we could do any

had an engineering report, he refused to come up‘here. He said
if Melvin Neal wanted to come upfénd fepresent us on correlative

rights, that we should ge£ Mr. Neél to go ahead and do it. He

i

Albugucrquae,. Naw. Mexico .

Suite 1120, Simms Build

_any problems, maybe you can get Meivin to helop n=s . "

GiGn°t €2y he wouldn't and I didﬁft'§§§”he shouldn't come. He

N

" just felt thau he conldn't represent us until we had some engineern-

ing data, which we do not have.

When he left town we thﬁught we were going to have this

engineering data, but we ended upjbithout it, and I was at a loss

what to do. I didn't know whether;to get the hearing postponed B

or anything. W2 had known-Mr..Neal and we phonad ‘him and I “talkedp -

to Russell about that before I left. Now he said, "If you have
MR. DURRETT: TIs Mr. Russell definitely out of the case
as far as representing you?

KR. .STANDLEY: That is what Mr. Neal informs me, that

Mr. Russell comminicated . to him I_have a wixe fraom My Nead
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PAGE g

Do you know anythifig about this, Howard?

MR, BRATTON: I talked to him yesterday afternoon.

MR. STANDLEY: You are way ahead of me. You tell them
what the situation is. |

MR. BRATTON: I'm not going to réuoté Mr. Russell. As
far as I'ﬁ concerned, the situation rests on the facts.

MB, STAﬁDLEY: Here's_the wire from Mr.'Neal._ I'm not
asking for ény mercy for Mr. Russell or Mr. Neal. It's me I'm
begging for. Beydnd finding this room, I know very little about
tﬁis matter.
| Here's the éoint'f'm(interested in. As

MR. DURRETT:

an attorney you haven'*t had time to prepare the case, that's one

!
[

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WIL

§
i

] Cqui’t R

|
!
Ganera

Albuquerque, New Mawico

ng |-

Suite 1120 Simms Buildi

_having a case set the day after he returns from a. holiday such

“as we were having, or a Bar meeting.

fhing. If your client has had a lawyer and dismissed his lawyer

before the case is- about to come before the Commission, that's

another thing. )

S e e e g i

MR. STANDLEY: It's completely beyond my comprehension

why any lawyer would consent, if it was a consent matter, to

MR. NUTTER: An important business trip.

MR, SUTANDLEY: If there are tax people present, that

important convention. I'm at a complete loss as to why anybody
wOuld'consent, if it is a matter of consent, to having one set

this soon. Usually when I get back I find things are sufficiently

confused it takes a day or sa to £ind out where you are

®




b
.
Y
¥

udl

4 o Ladobed

W |

d CROWNOVER

[

"

PAGE 10

P’mnen’24”3-6091 :

‘We discussed several dates and agreed on this date and agreed to

.than considerate of all the various léwyers in the matter, and

MR. BRATTON: On that score, Jack did not only consent
ask the Commission to schedule it for this date. The situation

as far as I am concerned is I think the applicant has been more

the fact remains thatb this date was agreed to.
MR. STANDLEY: You'll understandithat 1 éon'£ understand
what Fhe situation is;ﬁbut by your own statement apparently there
was no objection to a,Continuance when ybu coﬁldn't make. it,
Howard.’
MR. BRATTON: That is lyright.

MR. STANDLEY: In other words, if I understand this

correctly, there have been:two continuances in this matter, one .l ..

ILKINS an

N
N L
=S
b &

3

3
2
B~ N 1
N
Q%

' Ganaral Court Rraporb'ng fSériv'r'cc

Albuquerque, Neow Maxico

this. I think it would be grossly unfair to force our ‘side of

this matter:to be presented at this time.

of which you requésted.

" MR. BRATTON: Yes.

... -MR. STANDLEY: -The-other grew out of the fact that

Russell left on the 7th and you had the thing set for the 9th.

MR. BRATTON: Right.

‘MR, STANDLEY: 1 don't know a thing in the world about |

MR. DURREYT: Will you ask your client, Mr. Standley,
if he plans to present engineering testimony?

MR. STANDLEY: I have asked him that, and we certainly

intend to present engineering testimony if the core data is

&




~ PAGE 1]
-
- available, yes. I don't have to ask him again.
. , .
’:“- MR. NUTTER: I think we'll takes a ten=niinute recess
- on this, and we'll have a ruling at the end of the recess.
L , . _ :
: {(Whereupon, a short recess was taken.) -

o

ﬁ . . g‘ MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order. After
| “-: % &5 consideration of the arguments for a eont:.m.at).on and for con-- _‘
“s :- é '§ tinuing on with this case at this t‘_lme, it is our decision that .
: j § BE we will proceed with the hearing at this time. We want to pbint
'&j % 8 out that regardless of hew the order reads which issues from
a ? § § this hearing, » that any party which is adversely affected thereby
-~ G;i ) ?; has a right to a de novo hearing before the full cOmmissiqn.
LW B X ’ | . |
- E'-g g I would like to. read the rules and regulations, Rule
- é % § 1220 pertaining to a de novo hear-tn‘i i)ifoff tﬁle Commission. : e T
~~~~~~~~ - ~§:‘§—§ — ’n@éﬁ?ﬁ?&%? i,;s “{é;{ entered by the Commission pur-

suant to any hearing held by an Examiner, any party adversely,, A

affected by such order shall have tl_l_e« r1gh§m1;g,rhiay,e,,,‘sncb.-.matstervmv»——~——~~'~ e

‘or proceedlng heard de novo before the Commissibn, provided that

withiii 30 days from the date such order is rendered such party filds

with the Commission a written application for. such bears_ng efore |
;the cammw;sr,»n."'*zf“ such appiication ‘is flled the matter or p_re’—’
ceeding shall be set for hearing before the Commiseion at the next
regular hearing date following the cxpirvation of fifteen days frofn

the date such ~application is filed with the Conunissipn.“

Now I would like to mention another facet of this case. -

Approximately two weeks &do, urior to the time or just immediately

F ; Y( | | @
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; T following the time that the Humble well, which has previously
"' : : been mentioned, was staked 'an‘d spudded, Jaék Russe].l. called us
é'; \ and requested that the Commission deolare a moratorium on aey
% - : ‘further off-pattern locations. It has never been the Comm1ss:.on'$
: - policy to declare such moratoriums pending the outcone _of a -

hearing, and we so advised him.

Ead

We would like to point this out, tliat if the order

P |

Phone 243.6691

issuing from this hearing should be in favor of the applicant

Lo

and should cover these fixed patterns that ‘the 5§p11cant~hés

requested, that this in effect would declare a moratorium for

)

the period in which time any Z‘;'ed\}eréely : affef’cted party ,could ask
_il ’ )

~for a rehearing or hearing de ‘novo. This would in effect prevent’

any further off-~pattern wells }ﬁeing diilled.

We further thlnk ‘that 13: an 6rder Shiouid

WILKINS and CROWNOVER

A’buu;’q,uerque, Neaw Mexico

7

-

this hearing which favors the applicant, that -thirty days after

*EIER
’c{ }'
j

| General Cou;uft Raporting Sarvice

ding

the order is entered will prov:.de sufficient time that this core

i

from the Humble well w1l:.be avallable. All J_t takes is =1 letter

of application to request a hearing de novo.

If the order from the hearlng éenies the appllcatlon of

-)"*‘»,}:i"l‘_'ing"cr;im‘.\:)anv ~then the Hooper Lntereets wouldn t be

DEARNLEY,

adversely affected, in our opinion, so we believe that the proper

Suite. 11.:2..0”,St'mms Bu

thing to 4o this morning is to proceed w1th the case, with the

opportunity to the applicant to request ade novo if he is not

satisfied with the order isshin'g from the hearing, and with the

[

opportunity to the Hooper interests to request a de novo if they'r

. i
;e -
<
" . meare
b
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ng

i

S;u'te 1120 Simms Buil

iquerque, New Maxico

not satisfied with the order issuing from the hearing.

So, Mr. Bratton,

please?

MR. BRATTON: In that connection, I want to apologize

. for not mentioning the very facts that the Examiner has pointed
the Commission puts

out; and also, as I understand the situation,

into anyiqrder;‘in particular a spacing order, the fact that it

'keeps jurisdiction of that order; and I-would assume'thét not
only would the rights of a de novouhearihg apply, but at any time
ahy party*affected by the order could request a new’heatingron
the order, whether it's at the end of the year or any time sooner

than a year,'assuming the COmmission-were to grant an Bd-acre

we belleve that the. chmxac,nn

Therefore,

spacing order.

full control for the protectlon of che rights of everybody at

any time in any of these cases.

MR. STANDLEY: I would- lLik¢ to~poinit out this, and I
would like to object to the ruling, for the record. The effect

of this does zhift the burden of proof, and I think that‘that is

assume, I Know it's trueAin‘other administrative hearings and I
assume it's true in yours, that on the de novo hearii& the
-~ burden would:fall on us, if we have an adverse ruling.
MR. NUTTER: We have always felt that a de novo is a
de novo hearing; we ere starting from scratch all over.

MR. STANDLEY: The applicant would proceed?

T uaa.l.lb

- of sufficient moment to cause the ObJeCthD to be ralsed [ S
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T MR. NUTTER:

__correctlv heretofnte =+=+°R—“Eat

—employed by Atlantic Reflnlng Company.

New Mexico and New Mexico procedures,

The applicaﬁt wouié proceed.

‘MR, STANDLEY: In that respect you are different from

other administrativé bodies.

MR. NUTTER: No, .the applicant proceeds in the de: novoy

MR. STANDLEY: In that respect, as I say, you are

different from other administrative bodies.

MR. NUTTER: e believe that de novo is de novo.

one brief state-

-MR. BRATTON: If the” Commission please,

ment to preface the testimony of Sur one Qitness, but I assume
the Examiner would like to swear him in at this time.
(Witndss sworn.)

MR. BRATTON: I1f the Examiner pléase, the Examiner has

A B

—thoappiicani seéks in this

request. The applicant is Big (6) Drilling Company, and we will

present today one witness, Mr. Van Cammack, who is an engineer

fining Company. Big (6) is a small. inde-

pendent organization without an engineering staff acquainted with

Shows,‘has a retained interest in the general area that we're

talking about. However, the application is made by Big (6) and

the presentation is on behalf of Big (6), who have drilled the
majority of the wells that have been drilled in the area *o date.

VAN R. CAMMACK

having been first duly sworn on oath,

called as a witness, testi—

and has most of its acreage

I L TR L ST P

5 ,m":w

:1n thlS area on farmout from Atlantlc, and Atlantlc.,as-the-mapW'*"“““'”‘”"”

fied as follows:

&
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DIRECT EXAMINATION §
BY MR. BRATTON: %
Q Would you state your name, please, by whom you are - —‘i
) employed and ‘in what capacity?
8 A Van R. Cammack, employed by Atlantic Refining Company,
Q , , ,
Ry M| Senior Engineer.
Qo 2 MR. NUTTER: How do you spell your name?
Q
- ! .
§ <¥ A C-a-m-m-a-c-k.
g Q (By Mr., Bratton) Are you employed by the Roswell officd, -
&) ' .
‘ Mr. Cammack?
‘E .g
Qaﬁ A Yes. -
[¢ 5] ® - . S .
E s Q Are you familiar-with the area covered by the Scharb

Albuquerque, Naiw Moxico

B, I NN - S O
= 3 A Yes.
- W0 |
% § Q Have you previously testified before this Commission as
: Iy § | ?
ORI :
E § Q And your qualifications have previously been accepted
, k3 ,
R il by this Commission?

A

o
;

DE

MR, BRATTON: Are the witness® qualifications acceptablel?
MR. NUTTER: They are.
Qo (By Mxr. Bratton} Mr. Cammack, we've marked the entire

folder of exhibits as Exhibit No. 1. Therefore we will refer to

the different sheets as we come to them by description rather than

N ] N
. ) Do
Ed 3 .

L S et
: e -
3 ; .
koo : R
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Suite uzci S

by exhibit\numbe;irﬂe
. 7i1l you turn first to the first sheet in your exhibit
and explain what that is and what it represents?

A The first ?age of the exhibit is -a map of the'échaéb
Bone Springs productive area; outlined in red thereon }s the ébol
limits as we are proposing them for the Scharb Bone Spriﬁgs.é It
ia cqntoured in ten-foot inte;vals on top of the Bone Springémpay.

Q  Reflected on there are the coipleted wells and the
drilling wells, is that correct? v | .

A True.

Q Identify %hose, please.

A The first well completed in the pool was Marathon State

[ S ————?'— e

L—!xaz“ weill 1oc¢atea in the Northwest of the Southwest of Sectlon 6.

It’had an 1nit1a1 potential of 114 barrels a day. It is chrrently

produc1ng 114 barrels a day, and had a cumulatlve productlon to e

“the 1st of September, 1963 of 63,092 barrels.

Q When was that well completed in the Bone Springs?

A January 23, 1962. The next well completed in the reser-

_voir is theﬂBlc (6) Jackson No. 1, which was completed August 15
1963. It had an initia} flowing potential of 516 barrels and fs
cufrently producing top allowakle. ‘
Q Where is that well located?

A It is located in the Southwest of the Northwest of

Section 5. The third well completed, located in the Northeast of

the Northeast of Section 7, is the Cactus Hogper No. 1-B compleﬁed

®
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PAGE 17 !
September 2, 1563, for the initial flowing potentlal of 480
- barrels per day.
- ~ -The fourth well, coiﬁpleted in the Northeast of the e

Southeast of _Section 6, is the Big (6) Dalmont No. 1, completed

. September 19, 1963, for 476 barrels a day" flowing. -

The Cactus Hooper l-A, located in the Northwest of the

Southeast of Section 6, was completed September 27 1963, for an

Phone mm

mltial flow;Lng potential of 62 barrels per déy.

Q Then there are two drilling wells in the_kpool, is that

d CROWNOVER

A £33 i3 1.)
mco

: correct? o
$ix » o
e 8 3 8 A correct. The Big (6) Jackson No. 2, located in the
i3 wm oS »
m A3 _ oesced im e | ‘
i 2 $ & Southwest of the Southwest of Sectlon 5; it's_ currentle-dritling |
' : ﬁ 8 77777777777777777777777777777777777777777 T T 3 .
W l—v,,—{’&éw—,_ e | |
- S‘ & § below 6, 000 feet The Hm.xble Alv:n.s No. 1 in the Northwest of
. E ,
= é \..E the Northeast of Section 7 is currently drllllng velow 8,000 feet
' \ '\B ﬁ B e Thm YN L W s f e g T T S S s m R S e s
LAl % Q@  What does this map represent-as far “as structure, “and

¥

i

1

n
|

G

what is our type of formation or trap here,‘ Mr. Cammack?

r

Y, MEI

A  The contours indicate a gen‘tl‘e’pl’ungizng nose to the

LE

|
%
|

Suite 1120'5?;'1’ ms Building

" thne De].a‘ware Basin. | Now’ tlnletrap we think is formed by perme-
' ability §Inchout to the north. It is a stratigraphic type of

' trap, to the best of our knowledge. The poer petential on the
Hooper 1-A, Cactus Hooper 1-A, we think indicates that possibly

the north boundary of the reservoir is in that vicinity.

T ST The Marathon "NPA" No. 1 also has a lower producing
i - capacity than other wells in the pool. Since we are expecting a -
4

I

R G AT



PAGE 1
permeability pinchout to the north to bound the reservoir, these
é.j : two wells ‘could easily be an indication of that pinchout. 5

Q This is a stratigraphic trap Which will pinch out some- ',, o L

-

—-n

A
.

where to the north here?

5

i A - True.

a

Q  Is there anything further you care to point out in . "

-

connection with>this exhibit?

K2
Phone 243-6691

A We might notice that the cross section a-al as outlined

"on this map will be referred to-later. 1It's a traverse of the

ico

entire field. We've tied all the producing wells within the

v

field on one cross sectipﬁ.

Q It goes from west to east but drops down to pick u?A

¥ 18

.your 1-B Qell? B e e T T T o R

1

.} 132
LKINS and CROWNOVER

Roporting’ Soéﬁr’cc
uerque, Now Moax

L

Q What's your total actual depth here, is it below 10,000

] Genaral Cous

Suite 1120 Simms Building

Cfeet? e e ‘

A Yes, producing interval is within 10,100 to 10,200 feet

in most of the wells.

RNLEY, MEIER, W

o IREL." | IS o B -Is—there anyth’ﬁé”fﬁffﬁéfwQaﬁMié%éipg%pgigpwgut"in;connée-vw?~ﬁ*”“““*“”'

exhibit?

tion with this

DEA

A No, sir.
5 - Q Let's turn then to your cross section.
e A Yes. Page 2 of the exhibits is a cross section with: the

) g h - Scharb Bone Springs productive interval colored in blue. We think

- this cross section shows that the productive interval is continuoup

 ,_{ ? T e




PAGE 19
through the area of the pool so far-as it's Jefined to date.
- One minor error or correction I would like to point out here is
‘ ,.!‘ ” that on the cross sections we have referred to the Dalmont No.
o l as Cacﬁds and we've corrected in pencil on some of the exhibits
- . , * ,

" and some of them might not have been corrected. I think all the
copies given to the Commission have been corrected.

Q This reflects the interval of the Bone Springs'through—

Phonae 243.6091

‘out all of the wells in the pool?

A . Yes. You can see that the productive zone varies from
around 40 feet thick in the Hooper No. l-A to about 60 feet thick
over in the Cactus or the Big (6) Dalmont No. 1.

Q That's gross interval, is that correct?

LKINS and CROWNOVER

Ysurt Raporting Servica

querque, New Moxico-

a Yes. ‘ ' [ I -
N ) S e e T T _-M“)' )
rrrrrrrrrr §_~6»§5 =G  And reflected on here are your initial potentials of
ws 3 : :
s all the wells, and the depth?
R
3 _ .
© 3 A Yes, and the perforated interval is shown-alsoc B ~
Cos) T :
, é Q Based on this exhibit, is it your conclusion that the
§| Bone Springs is continuous throughout the area that we're discuss
3 T
Wl ing? e T ~
Q1 - , T T T
g . _..A _..¥es, - o i '
’’’’’ ,8 . . ; . R
3 Q Is there anything further you care to point out in
w0 : ;
connection with your cross section?
A No.
Q Turn then to the next page of the exhibit, which are
b vour data and econonmic calculation.
-
F. ) - S “
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A This page of the exhibit reflects our interpretation of
ieserveé and economics for wélls to be driliéd wiéﬁinrtﬁis pool.
The first section, we show the basic data that we've used in
calculating reserves, with:the pay- thickness of 42,feé£§ being
an average of the pay that we've encountered in the Big (6)
Jadksoﬁ'No. 1, the Big (6) Dalmont No. 1, and the CaétuS'Hooper
1-B.

Now these “hree wells have a much better net pay inter-
val‘thég the Cactus Hooper 1-A and the ﬁarath§n “NPA" Né;:l.

We'ée»ﬁéed what we think is a maximum pay thickness in this case

. .g
.S &
v} 8| to make the completions look as favorable as possible.
o 2 ] : S
£
¥ 9 Q  Now these three wells that you are talking about, the
£ & o R i
[~ g “Hooper B-1i, ihe paimcat 1, and—Facksen-l.-have larger qross thick-
3 : SRR o ,
& 2| ness than the "NPA" No. 1 and the Hooper A No. 1, is that correct?
A |
5 A Correct.
%M_g_;mwwwwwwmwwwwmmmhkwwﬂwdW
_? Q And likewise larger net thickness? = A -
=
3 A Correct.
4]
> T8 Q What is the actual net thickness of the three wells
& @
3 8
Eg ~ A We have 41 feet in the Dalmont No. 1, 40 feet in the
E Jackson No. 1, and 44 feet in the Hooper No. 1-B.
] R _

0 Now if you had thrown in the other two wells in that

average,. it would have brought the average down very considerably,

is that correct?

A Yes. The Hboper 1-A, we have picked 16 feet net pay;
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Phone 243-00()1

erque, Now Mexico

- and the Maréthbn‘*NPA' No. 1 we interpret 28 feet as net pay.
4 "MR., NUTTER: ;ﬁawmhénQ feet was that?
A 28 feet.

‘Q ’q(By‘ﬁr. Bratton) Is the reason that you've taken the
;threé léréer thicknessgs ﬁo_reflect what-you think the majoriﬁ;
of the poél wiil’be, un£il you run into this permeability'pinchout
to the norﬁh? . 4 » -

A We chose those three Wellsvbecause they are the best
fhree we11s%in tﬁe-pool at this time. We are, of course, con-
cerned with drilling uneconomical wells,»and this shows that even

“under the best conditions, as will be pointed eut later, a 40-acre

well-will not be an econonic venture.

B T T

Q Go on_down tO;tﬁemggﬁﬁwgimyguzmiigg;esmandwexplain_howﬂﬂ

L

| W

\Ganeral Court| Reporting Service

|
i
i
i
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you arrived atithem.

A The drainage area we are looking at, 40-acre versus
~80-acre-spacing; -the-porosity-is- 6%5*perceﬁt*aVeraqé—picke6“frém*5"“WW*””'W”””W’””

- sonic logs on thé same three wells that we used for picking net

pay. The water saturation of 15 percent, which we think is

i
b per

 DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

Suite 1120 Simms Build

)

conservative, is based on calculations for the Jackson No. 1,

ﬂ;££;£m;;£;aiiy4 fefiécted 13 percent water saturation. The

recovery factor of 20?percent is a normal reéovery factor-for a
solution gas'drive reservoir. At thié time the best information
available indicates we have a good chance ;f finding a “¥nlution

~gas drive present here. Most of the other Bone Springs reservoirs|

either indicate a solution gas drive, or at this time we can't

&
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~conclude what type drive it will be.

In any event, early in thé life 6f the reservoir Llike
this, we nee@'to protéct ourseives so as not to drill toomany
wells orltheyAmiéht all end up being~unecoﬁ6micél. |

The oil volume formation factor is taken from the curveg
in the literature, Dbased on the oil gravity of 37.9 degrees API
and solution gas-oil ratio of 630 cubic feet. This information
igireflected on a later page within the exhibit. The constant
here; of céurse, is the volume in barrels of one acre foot.

Now our recovery formula; uSiné the-above iﬁformation,r
indicatés reserves for a 40—a¢re tféct:would be_108;060 bafréls;

on an 80-acre. tract the reserves are 216,000 barrels.’

g
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for crude, Gas revenue, $13,150.00 OU,%QZ§9¥? location versus

Q Those are recoverable reserves?
A Recoverable reserves, yes. For the oil revenue, we ‘have

based this on a 7/8ths working interest, it would be $280, 700

gross for a 40-acre location, and $561,400 gross for an 80-acre

location. These gross incomes were derived using $2.97 a barrel

revenue for the 40-acre spacing of $293,850.00.

MR = NUDTER. What'es the nrice of

b}

your gas tha
there?
A Nine cents. Again it's a little bit higher than the

average that is being paid now for casinghead gas.. On the 80-acr

W

spacing case, the gross revenue would be $587,700.00.

®©

- $26,200 £or the SC=acie spacing cCase. This gives a total expectegd
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Now the well drilling costs will be the same regard-
iéés of 40's or 80-acre locations, which is estimated at
$135,000.00. This would require use of 4-1/2 inch pipe and
2-{nch tdbing. On wells that Atlantic expects to drill in the .
.area, we plan to use 5-1/2 inch pipe and 2-1/2 inch tubing, which
wpuld run this cost up another $7400.00.

Lease eqﬁipment including tank batteries, séparators?
heater-treatérs, $10,150:00 for the 40-acre aevelobment, rThis
is on a per well bésis; 6f course. $20,300.00 for one well on
80-acre spacing. Euﬁping equipment, $34,100.00 in either case.

' Dry hole risk,:$17;606;06 in éither case. Operating costs.

$73,200.00 for 40—acre spacing. This is based on l5%year prodch

on a 25-year producing llfe.- Taxes, $16,7C0.00, 40-acre location;

$33,000.00 for the 80-acre location.

DEz;&RNLE Y, MEIER,

-~y

Su]'té 112(@ ;'mms- Buildiny

QT Those are-yours proguction--taxes- that vou do. not take
off your gross revenue of $2.97 a barrel?

A The gross revenue of $2.97 has ndthing taken dut of it..

Q Actually you haven t taken out any trucklng cost
although you are truckiﬁg?

a That's true. We think this will bé a temporary condition
and within a year we expect to have a pipeline in the field.

These figures indicate an expected profit for a 40-acre well of

$7100.00 and an_expected profii for an 80-acre well of $223,800.00[

®
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return both indicate tnat a 40-acre well would be undesirable for

“ the maximum profits that~tan be expected from wells in the pool.

On a 4D-acre spacing the payout is estimated to be eighi]

years, where on the 80-acre spacing case we can expect to pay out

a well in one year.

The prc¢fit/investment ratio and the investors' rate of -

any inQestor. On the 80-acre spaciné it would be an attractive
investment.

Q ~ Once aéain, these economics are based off of the‘aata
from the three best wells in the pool?

A The best wells in the pool. We think that they reflect

0 Let's +urn to vour-next exhibit, Mr. Cammack.
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, A The next naga_in-the avhibit indicatas our-detormina—-—
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* Albugquerqua, New Mexico

—information. This is the best thétywe ﬁé§é;5Vaiiébie;;;ﬁéuéﬁéy” B

Suite 1120 Simms Bui

tions of permeability as derived from calculations based on

rillstem test information. At this time we don't have any core

are accepted methods for determining permeabilities and give good

estimates of permeability ranges.

We have in this pool so far permeability ranging from

.07 millidarcies in the Hooper A No. 1 to in excess of 200 milli-
darcies for the Cactus Hooper B No. 1.
Q These correspond -actually with the actual productive

characteristics of the wells to date?

A Yes, correspond very well with producing characteristics

of the wells. The next page cshows our estimated reservoir £luid

®
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characteristics. The oil gravity of 37.9 -degrees API was deter-
mined from a fluid sample taken in Marathon State “NPA" No. 1.

The gas gravity, determined from fluid produced from the same

ldeﬁerﬁdnéd by Marathon in conjunction with some special testing
they were doing on this weil to determine reservoir size. We
think it ié an accurate test fér GOR;

Using this oil gravity, gas gravity, and m;asured gas—;
0il ratio, we estimate from correlation charts the bﬁbbie point
in‘the reservoir is at 1960 psi; the oil formation vblume factor

g ofbi.34; resérVoir oil viscosity with{h thé ;eservbir at ;él |
rcenfigpise.

e —Q—n— —-—ANAO‘«N:~-1'~e‘t ' S ~t1,1_1£ntQ ———— } (9153 ;~v~?r€ S3GT é‘———:—é &8¢ aﬂ;—hﬁ—f‘, -

is reflected on your next exhibit.

A Yes.

A The first pressure taken in the reservoir was determined

reservoir for some two years later, in January of 1962. At that
time or shortly after completion, the well had a bomb run for
bottom hole pressure which indicated reservoir pressure at that

time to be 4345 pounds. We think this is in close agreement with

well, is .9332. As a solution GOR, 630 cubic feet per barrel was|

the drillstem test pressure meastiyred when the well firast ppnpt-rai-p

@

PR gs v TN

in Marathon's State "NPA™ No. 1 with a drillstem test in 1959 3

0 pounds.at the .pool. == = i
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the scharb pay zone. It was some eighteen months later when the

the Jackson No. 1 drilled by Big (6).

'.f o ‘ A drillstem test fothat well indicated a pressure of

.4275. That is 70 pounds Less than the lnltla; pressure measu*ed

iﬁ Marathon's well. We thlnk this indicates conclusxvely that

the" Maraehon well has dralned an area. much larger than 80 acres.

‘F%am¢243iﬂxﬂ

The Jackson Big (6) well is more than a mile removed from the
ﬁarathen well. | ‘

The graph also,shoge that other wells completed later
in the reservoir had still Léwer presSufes. No§ the Hooper No;

1-B had a drillstem test'preésurekihdicated at approkimately»4240

pounds, and nine days later'é bomb pressure measured in that'well

1ndlcated 4206 psi. The 4206 p51 ‘agrees ‘very closely to the

A”l’ué:jyuerque, Now Mexico

IER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

General C'owét Roporiing Bervice

. pressure measured on a ‘drillstem test in the Cactus Hooper A Ne;'¥

O w . 4205.
", SRR I R B e B T R e s e 2wz s e
:S- .o ST T S e e =
cg Q Turn to your next exhibit.
: A The next exhibit shows the same information reflected
g .
W] in a little different manner to show that there is a pressure
E} e , =
:‘I “variation with distance Erom-the Harathon- well—in-agreement Lo = | =
? ® : . -
ram :§ what should be expected if the Marathon well were draining the
RS ¥ g‘g - -
?‘E‘g entire reservoir. You'll notice the Cacktus Hooner A-~1. the nearest
w
© ‘T ¥ well completed to the Marathon well, had 4205 psi on initial
- : ;
‘ : . pPressure. The next well closest to the "NPA" is the Cactus Hooper
s RS :
7 e~ 1-B, showing 4241 psi on a drillstem test, and a few days later
k S , ~
t i ,
- ®
‘E »§ H
E
; .
. v
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4106 by the pomb. The furthest well from the "NPA" had an initial

et -

- pressure of 4276 psi. e -

You can see from this p'let'th'at the pressure ‘drawdo‘wrr
from or:.glnal pressure in the resexvoir is inversely proportlonal
to the dlstance of the well or the po:.nt where that pressure is

nmeasured from the "NPA" well. This 1s a further indication’ that

the "NPA" well had drained the entire reservoir.

Phone 3430@1 |

MR. BRATTON: If the Examiner please, is the date
refiect_ed on the "NPA" well shown on your copy as 9-14-627?

MR, NUTTER: Yes.

MR. ‘BRATTON: I believe it should be 2-14-62, shouldn't

4 Alb;_iu uerque, Now Meaxico

it?
A Yes$, it should. That's correct.
- i .
S TETTeTres sy mmmER. . That was. the appro:gg.mate dgte of comp]_etlon ]
> T S A
-3 of the well?
é )
} A No, the well was completed 1-23-62 and the pressure
=l
é reported here was mﬁéﬁf’é‘d“‘Z'ii:b‘ e S S R
"5" MR. NUT'I‘ER: Three weeks later?
g "
L . A Yes, sir. I think in that interim period there had been
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, ol
Al § :
™~ i
-t} foo e
2 S e
S ;
w
well since then?
A Well, this pressure was taken in conjunction with a draw-
down pressure and a subsequent buildup pressure taken five days
later. That's the last pressure taken and the pressure taken five
®
-
o
v
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days- later was on a snut-in 63 hours and didn‘t show_a complete
buildup. There hasn't been a later pressure, to my knowleége.

Q {By Mr. Brattoh) Actually you have_drilistem test

| pressures and_gdmbxﬁféssures,both, both of which correspond and

—

both of which reflect that the Marathon well has affected wells
" a mile away?
a True.

Q And all wells closer proportionately?

A  True.
Q 'iérfhéfe anything further you care to-pcint out in -

connection with that exhibit? -

of the outlined pool limits, on the first page of our exhibit,

A Yes, it is.

Q Iis it y;ur opinion that the drilling of wells on 40
 acres_in this pool would result i‘ééaﬁéﬁiéfﬁggfé?‘ "" 4/”“u """

Q Were :all of these exhibits {-opared by you?

A By me or under my supervision.

Q Turn then to the rules that you propose for the pool,

Mr. Cammack. ‘
A Rule No. 1 would provide for all wells within one mile

®
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: Scharb Bone Springs.

~7wouldrﬁe dfiiléa on ah#éo-aéfe‘éforééién ﬁhif, cﬁnsiétihé of any
© two cont}guous quarter-quarter sections. -We need the provision

- for any £wo contiguous quarter-guarter secﬁions bécausé there are
. several cases iﬁ:tlﬁs_inmediate area where one land owner owns

ca quartér section and one owns a quarter—quafterfﬁection in pne
iquarter\sectiOn and a contiguous quarter-quarter section in an
?adjoining qﬁaiter seqpion; so-ﬁhat we can: prevent ﬁnpécessary
:pooling of interests in tﬁé pdo1 by proviéing for any two conti=

i gquous quarter-quarter sections.

pooling both as to working interest and as to royalty interest

?the center of either the Northeast Quarter o Southwest Quarter

"of ‘a governmental gquarter section.

‘wells that are completed in the pool or drilling in the pool prior

rwithin"thegpool? S — B B

and not closer than, or not closer to any other Bone Springs

production, would be governed by rules established here for the

Rule 2 provides that any well drilled within this pool

Q so following that rule, you would prevent unnecessary-

A True, yes.
0 Go ahead.

A ‘Rule 3~provides“forwlocating'weLISWwithinwtOO'feet of

Q Is that L00 or 15072

A 150. It further provides for granting excepticns to

to the time that the order might be established. Now the rules

®
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- in the event that a 40-acre location is all that an orerator has

as typed up here retlect October 1 as the effective date. The
Commiééion/might desire to change that to something later, since
our hearing has been postponed a few times.

Rule 4 provides for drilling wells on 40-acre tracts
that can be shown to be productive. It further provides that

an allowablé for a weil drilied on a 40-acre traé¢t would be one-

half the allowable for an 80-acre well.

Rule 5 would establish a proportional factor for the

o

pool of 5.67 for an 80-acre standa:ﬁ_

Q wﬁat is your purpose in proﬁbsing fixed locations in
the pébl;.Mi‘.' Cammack?
A We think it best protects correlative rights. There

b
e g

s

Albiiquerque, New Maexico

“would be LesG non-productive acreage Drougnt iNto the pooL d@na

assigned an allowable if wells are drilled at fixed locations

in diagonal quarter-quarter sections.

We further think that"in the event éecondary recovéry

is entered into sometime down the line, that a standard location,

fixed'pattein, would be, could more easily, mofé efficiéntly be

d Is there anything further you care to see in connection
with any of your exhibits or the proposed rules, Mr.Cammack?
A - No, sir.
MR . BRATTON:

We would offer in evidence Applicant's

Exhibit No. 1, consisting of all of the various sheets which have

z;gperated,m,Qggovery,fgpm the pool could be more efficiently obtain

‘ ©
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.

“BY MR. STANDLEY:

been referred to, and we pavé nothing further at this time.

MR, NUTTER: Applicant's Exnibit No. 1 will be admitted

in evidence. Does anyone have any questions of the witness?

(Whereu’pon, Applicant's Exhibit

No. 1 admitted in evidence.)
MR, ‘STANDI_-EY: May I have a moment?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir..
MR, STANDLEY: I just have one question, Mr. Nutter.i

* & % * Xk %

CROSS EXAMINATION

0  If this "NPA" well is draining the pool properly,

3
*

1

i

Ji s
ng

..the permezbility in the immediate-vicini

. reservoir than these other-wells-are completed in: -

» A Wéil, a well's productivity is influenced much more by

by the ,pérmeabi_lity of the eniire reservoir. It’'s our opinidri"

that the "NPA" well is completed in a tighter section of the

Q Thenlsn't i-t"frbe”é'smonabié”{;o éssﬁméw thatthe other wells

would beéé'draining the pool, as opposed to the "NPA" well at this
point, if the permeability is tinjhter in that area?

A | I think it's trué any well in the pool will have an
effect on the oil in placc-on the whole pool; That's the reason

we want to assign all the wells a fixed proration unit, so that

ty- of-the-well- than-it-is

e
.
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éécﬁ\individual's corralative fights will Ee best proteéted.
Yég“ _The wells that have been drilled so far and have been
started are not on pattern at all, are they?

A As of now there are four wells in the poodl on’pattern
.and three wells off pattern és we propose them.

Q so at least so far aé those three wells are off pattern
‘are concerned,rfhey‘Will affect correlative rights if all of this
is proven, won 't they?

| . é ~‘True.

Q  very seriously or substantially ifAnot seriously?

A It's our opinion that a well's reéoveryuwould not be
affeéted by a well's location so long as it is completedain the
reservoir. e

i Q HWVéut éhe zzgéelative ;ights w;;ld be éffected?’
A so lo;'xg as the well is properly prorated and a;sSich;ed
_an 80-acre tract '1-:,11'93'5_”%Ej}i‘lvl,z,_;paqsiusﬁive_g,,,.the, well's recovery. .. .....i

“would be the same and correlative rights would have been prctected|
Néw, the point where we think correlative rights wbuld

better be protected by establishing'fixed location is that it

cx e

“privents Grilling 5&veral wells in a line of what might be the
periphery cf a reservoir and assigning to those wells acreaée that
cannot be definitely shown to be productive, in which case if it
turned out not to be productive, the owner of that well would have

an unfair advantage in draining that pool.

Q Isn't it customary —-- and I'm asking this for informatioﬁ

®
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because I guess everybod»y in this room knows this except me, but

3 S & e At nes
ASNTC 1T CusLonary

at a hearing such -as this to produce a more

4]

Q But you still don't have a test on this outlying well
of recent‘ "en,ough vintage to show the effect of these other wells

on this well,

A Well, of course =--

&

p— recent piece of data on a well such as this Marathon well than thq
"“ b N - ~‘ ‘ .. . E V o
data that you have produced on pressures?
| - ) .
bt g A Mr. Standley, I think that in this case the original
Qo ’ , ' '
q g g pressure is the one that we're most interested in, or it was our
e O 2| attempt here to show that pressures in other wells subsequently
“ oz S o ) _
E Ay] drilled or recently drilled are lower than the original reservoir
b g s pressure was as established by the Marathon well.
-0 3 f
E ~ é § Q But isn't it possible that at this‘ point you wouid get
O RRE Y L
L "_3,5 2 l;;,§ an entirely different reading on this Marathon well--
- Aoz : -
. E $ g A Very definitely.
P 2 & ‘ . - : _
= E n} § Q -- from the wells that you have shown the pressure on
E—— o S B A S, sy e ST = s oz e e o
R
S R 6 ..:: more recently? ;
3 -~
ya % £ A Well, I'm sure the reservoir pressure at the location of| -~ #"
b~ § .
i ED % ,,the,,Mara};t_xg:i well would be iower than its original pressure_.
Lo 3 ' |
el N Cg Q You are sure of that but wouldn'‘t you have a much more
v e My | ' |
: ; EX g persuasive piece of evidence if you had a test that showed: that?
§ B . . : .
H} : % rrrrrrrrrrrrr % A Well, that's-not the point we want to show, Mr. Standleyj :
; Q Los L e b T T T A .
- E ‘ g . We're trying to show that reservoir pressure over the entire
% 2 : . e
5 .§ developed area as of now is lower than it was originally.
. L wm
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'produCednsome 60,600 barrels and these other wells are new loca-

Q ~- which would seem to me to indicate that you are

draining the entire pool with these other wells as well as this
one?

A

Yes.
Q Bﬁt if ypu had this iﬁformation more recently, it would
ke much more persgasive to me, "although I'm not very well vérsed
in this field.és Mr. Bratton knows and these gentleméﬁ here.

A It shows that the pressuf; has been drawn down in out-
lying locations away from the Marathon well, because the M;rathon

well is where the withdrawal from the reservoir has been. It has

tions. Of course, the pressure drawdown would be greater in the

iy T arez-of- h&é~el§esg~prgduczngwweLL- ,,,,,,,,,, S o o B
N : : ,
A ‘ﬁ?g Q I understand that. Let's start a little back. When you
‘%% drill a group of wells, let's say several miles apart or a mile
:ﬁ ? apart, as most of these are, the ones that you have used are~a
~ ;% .
S S| mile apart, arer't they?
g q
Eg ) § A Yes, on that order.
VQ( w 0 Approximately? -
g g """ ' S [
g = A some of them are closer.
B Q - -
:§ Q If they were finished simultaneously, which I suppose
73]
never happens, but if they were, you at least in theory should
have the same bottom hole pressure in all these wells?
A If all wells were completed at the same time and no
. withdrawal from any wells, that's true, we should have exactly the
_- | - &>
x &/
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~knows more abou

transients established in the pool due to production from the

same pressure in all the wells.

Q ‘Now at all times, then, all completed wells shoﬁld have

approximaéely the same bottom .hole pressure,*shouldn't‘they?

A f;Yes,

0 Dpo you have an exhibit that sh;ws'that to be true in
this field at ‘this time? | .

A ﬁo. We have our exhibit -- if I might continue on that

we have our exhibit that shows that the wells completed near the
same time ﬁériod do have similar pressures.

Q You have two wells that have almost the ‘exact pressures,

that's correct.

A Well, now, the point -- that's not the point I was

—You'll notice --

trying

Ybu are going to have to be pretty basic with me. Had -

Q
we had a continuation, we would have had somebody in here that

€ it than I.

A What we think we have shown here is that on the Jackson
well and thé Big (6) No. 1-B and the Hooper A-l, we have similar

pressures at that time; and at that time there are pressure -

Marathon "NPA" well.
Now if the Marathon "NPA" had been shut in during the
period of time that these other wells were completing, just to

allow a complete equilibrium to be established in the reservoir,

we would have measured the same pressure at all points and all

]
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these new wells completed we think would have been at the same
pressure.

Q How do you know that you would have measured the same

. pressure at all points?

é‘ A Wiell --
g._ ;',.3 : Q Aren't you assuming, when you say that -- now that seemp ' i
s to me to be the crux of the argument. Aren't you assuming the
¢ ’ sl -
E; R thing that this Commission must determine  when you say that? Do
¥ > you follow what I'm saying?-
; 3 S
' E : -% 323: A Well, of course --
1M M_B'ﬁ ] Q You are assuming the answer that presumably they have :/: -~ = - i
Don gg §>:Z : o e
~ % ,g‘ to determine when you say they would have the same pressure at
CRLH e
S1§ ' o *
88 A 'We think we have éstablished here that drainage has
C :i . .
- — N
24
E3 E occurred over the entire reservoir. We have communication, as
I ML‘— e L SR gy e e e e o L . 1.
tzqﬁ .? based on pressure measurements. Now if thHat communication existsy == .
o ‘ﬂ then it follows that the reservoir could equalize and pressure ’
X - :
] §| would reach an equilibrium if it were shut-in.
,.Qﬁﬂr n Q It follows that if what you are assuming is true it ;
53 g o e S e : AT TP A -
Q ~| would, yes. '
1 ©
x ; g . ' : - Lo »
) A I don't think it's an assumption that we have communica+ :
0 . 1 f
tion established. There's no way that the reservoi. pressure can 5
be depleted without withdrawing fluid from that portion of the i

reservoir, you see. We have shown that pressures are lower than o {

the subseguently completed wells., The only way that pressure

e
‘ ." ‘ 4
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could have béen lowered was through production from that acreage.
f The ornly place that production could have ocCu?red from was the
A “NPA® well. It was the only well completed.
g - - .
',?~ ) Q By this same data I assume that you are proving that
‘;_:: ﬂ N " - ) .
e &% they are all in the same pool?
i \Q . )
P & o A - Yes, sir ‘
L5 V rs - - -
I e
. - C) g Q Beczuse of the decrease in bottom hiole pressures?
i 5 3 ~
2 .8 ’ :
- g R A Yes, sir.
it ) - - :
d Jgg s (o] What is the relationship of the bottom hole pressure
e O -9 _ : ] .
P_} ~~ 8 é wells to the adjoining pool, the Dalmont Pool?
8§ ¢ ° |
e F S 9 : A I am sorry, Mr. Standley, I don't understand your ques-
;}WW “Eil__gtﬂi§i D e o ,
o= X
- M & F | . ~
- 5 3 Q Well, maybe I don't either. 1Is there an adjoinirg pool
- . Qg =} to this pool? e o
SR .:?M3¢; i — -
} ;.; A Of course, if there were an adjoining pool we would think|
$ [ -
. O
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it was all one pool. We think that Dalmont is completed in the
same cil pool as the “NPA" well and -as: all-these other wells

that we have shown on the exhibits here.

A Yes, sir.

0 You don't believe in coincidence at all, I take it?

into propexr order that they should fall in, you see, to show that

drainage has occurred over this area. We have had bottom hole

L_pressure measurements with bombs run into the hole which we think

Q And to prove that, you've used the bottom hole pressure?

A Well, that's a possibility but all of the pressures fall]
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substantiate the arillstem t est Bata;

'S0 in our opinicn there's

just no question but what it is one reservoir. The cross section

that we earlier discussed shows that it is a continuqus pay
ééctién;

Q This Hooper A well should flow, shouldn't it, if all
the bottém hole pressures are the same°

A Oour exhibits show that its bottom hole pressure is
commensurate with igs iocation wiﬁhin the.reservoir; Now as I
earlier stated, a well productivity is infiuenced greatly by the
reservoir characteristics in the immediate vicinity of the well.

Q You plan to put that on pump, don‘t you?

. A True. VThere S no argument here. The well has poor pay
the reservoir. iIt has, on one of ‘our eéhibits we have shown the
~permeability of .07 mlllldagg;%§ rrrrrrrrr prWEE?t well, which is very,
. very tight. But the bottom hole pressure measu;;éng VVVVVVV ;;;;;;Il o
' is in good agreement with other pressures measured in.the"pool,
ybu see~~au ~similar time,
d But it's still not going to flow?
A Of course, that's due to the pay characteristics, not
the fact tha£ it's a separate reservoir. .
Q Then the pay characteristics will not be thesame on
each of the 40's, will they?
A We don't have an indication that they will.
Q You have an indication they will not, don't you?
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A True. Tﬂat's my oext sﬁatement. -1 was going to refer
you to the exﬁibitjﬁeéeuwhere ye'Ve»shown permeabilities ranging
' from .07 millidarcies to something in excess of 200 millidarcies.

Qn rqustres you, on most of;yoprﬂecogomijfigures;’have
”mulﬁiplied'by two of divided by two, depending on'whether that's
necessary, in this partlcular case where the pay characterlstlcs
vary to this’ degree vou have to either divide by two or multlply
by two, depending on which 80-acfe spacing we are talking about?

A . Well, of oourse,the well with cCharacteristics as tight
as the Hooper A will not get its fair share of the oil from £he
reservoir. .-

Q That's right. L

A But_ nevarthelsasz the Gperator hacs his opportunlty to

ldrill a well and proéuoe his share of the reserves;if he so desireg

he can break this unit into two 40's and drill another well on

Q But you are also - yoﬁ have some terrific variations

"in here between the Hooper A and Hooper B?

A There s some terrlflc variations

of the wells.

o) The permeability of the two:vary from .07 to 200 milli-

darcies?
A True,
0] So those are pretty wide extremes in permeability?
A I think they are wide extremes for average within wells,

®
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You often see variations greater than that within a given well
bore.

Q That may be true, but my point is that this is sufficien

bility and Hooper B is satisfactory, the’dégrees in betwéen\Wduld
‘make a tremendous difference in productivity of the wells to be
drilled, wouldn't they?

A True.

Q . And this would affect, very seriously affect the rights
of the individuals in the area?

A_ I wOuid liké to‘pbiht out thét‘fhemOiimiﬂzbiaéétﬁhder a

tract is noti affected by the permeability. The porosity is the
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—CapacCity Space.’  The porosiity 1in thieé Hooper A Showed That there

was as much capacity there for storageiq%goil as there is in a
YL X’ ,:f A .

given foot of reservoir.

Q But you have to get it out, don'‘t you?
A You have to get it out, true.

Q For it to be productive, it simply has to come out.

::ééffggﬂéé:;ge,Pééélé:i£901véd in ﬁherfield, éb?fel;;;ve ri§££;

.-in the field, this is going to create an even more marked variatior

in the rights of the individﬁgis as opposed to the 40-acre spacingr

wouldn't you say that was true?
A No.

MR, STANDLEY: I have no further questions.

BY MR. NUTTER:

®

”variation,to show that while the Hooper A is extréméiy low permea+.. . -

.
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.for 80-acre spacing for lease-eéquipment per well. What are you

Phone 243-669i |

Q  Mr. Cammack, first of all turning to your sheet
entitled "Reserves ahd'Ecdnéfﬁié"s for ‘Déveilropinént,.ﬂ"'
A

Yes, sir.

Q You've got $10,150.00 for 40-acre spacing and $20,300.0(
including in there?

A Tank batteries. I think it had two 500-barrel tanks
arnd a heater-treater.

What are you assmﬁing there, a tank battery for each

)

éG’aner«ul Cou
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DEARNLEY, M

:
é well?
é, A We are. assuming a tank battery for each well on 80-acre
g‘ spacing. The z-'e‘-asonb‘for that is that most of the acreage is
g in blocks where youwould only drill ome well per lease, vou see, |
:;5 or a considerable amoxnt of 'the -acreage is like that so you would /;
have to put a tank battery fér each Qell on tﬁe proration unit.
~—_.§ — ‘You‘_are“‘assuﬁiﬁg“*iihéﬁ'zz:"“c‘hﬁ‘t"""y"c‘lﬁ'"6“'?{&'7’1%—‘?‘1'“665%‘6’f—$"26'i“"f.‘r{‘f.f}f:f—;’
:{I : 3 For a tank batteryf. ' )
- § ‘ Q ~=- for an 80-~acre ‘:l.ease?
‘ fg B AT True. We 'reassurﬁingthecost will be the samefor "lii’
2| 80 acres, but if we drill two wells on it we will have that cost’|
o o
E divided between two wells.
Q Some of the leases have more than B0 acres?
A Yes.
Q So you have taken ‘the extreme situation here, the 80-acre
lease?
) N
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i

a True. If we could get more than one well on a tract
on 80-acre spacing, I should say thén we would require more
tankage. This we don't think would handle it.

Q In case of the Marathon "NPA", the 20 would apply to

- that lease because it's a 40-acre lease?

A Yes;

Q In the remainder of the leases, if they are iarger than
40 acres, the tank battery cost would be less by 10,0002

A Ho, it would be less than 20,000.

Q ~What's the 34, LOO for the pumplng equipnment, what type
of pumplng equlpment are you u51ng°

A That's the Beam pump equipment,we are talking about

equipment and roads?

~:4~~éﬁ*"”*We—haVE“bne rrrrrrr """ Luckln c-64 ODB-341 pumplng unlt, complete

with sub-base, 34-inch PD 7D Shive for~$15,750.00} one Ajax 11

by 14 gas engine, $:5500.00; one Happy starter, $350.00; 1800 feet

‘ rods, $1670- 6250 feet of 3/4-1nch sucker rods, $3930.00; a volume

‘tank and regulators, $75.00; foundation, $1,000.00; 400 feet of

2-inch line pipe, $160.00; and miscellaneous pumping equipment
and 2,000 feet -- miscellaneous pumping equipment $250.00;
2,000 feet of 3~-inch J-55 EUE tubing, $2537.00; and then unit

time for the installation and labor of $960.00.

®
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h : Q  Now that line pipe and tubing, is that for your flow

lihes or lead lines?
’A ~ ¥Yes, sir. »
Q You hadn't"incl.uded that in your ieasa equipmentﬁ pre-
. viously?
A No, sir.

Q How do you calculate the dry hole risk of §17,600.00,

. Phone 243.6601

is this for dry holes in this pool or dyy holes for drilling
operations for the company 3ll over the ‘country?

A Yes, that's it. We feel that in order to operate as a

) e

s 8
w2 successful company we have to set aside dry hole risk to cover
2
fQ -
g g‘ wells that turn out to be dry where we don't anticipate them.
S
ﬂz_§ _,Of course. wa don't-drill any— that we anticipate are going to
’ t o ‘ 5
3 X
. 6 =R be dry. Let's say in this particular case we assign a well an
) S e w .
13
% § 85 percent chance to be productive.
3 PO E L. 1
. %JU ,,,,, —gtﬁ S ¥ Vn saying in a case like that, if we drill 100 wells
. 5|
\ =
oy 5 that appear to us to have the same chance for producing that
&
g 'é‘ out of that 100 wells, 85 of those wells would be prcd ct:Lve and
88 R
) % """ Y "thewbiiﬂﬁmeﬂr 15 would ‘be dry.
- o :
N
g — Q This is based on the economics of the Atlantic Refining
2 ]
3 ompany
[3ec) CQ
YR ;b‘ A This is an Atlantic Refining Company method for deter-
B : .
E 'i_ iy 'f”t‘ mining risk. I think it's also used in other companies and is
2 Y -
§' P written up in the literature.
D
F " Q. Thege economics may not necessarily apply to Big (6)
] :

v
N
- © B .
- . . B
i v A

2 L T
[



-
: PAGE 44
T - - . : )

N and Marathon and Humble, some of the others?

- a I think they would. I think the only différence would

be in the man's opinion of the chances of a well producing at

. | tnis location. That's a fact that just has to be established by
,, , a _experience. Of course, we set it up, we alimv then this dry
g o
i t\? hole risk Bo that out of those 100 wells those 85 that are pro~-
- (; ducers would be economical to the point that the whblé 100 well | T )
‘ 3t . v . -
[

package would be profitable, you see.

v

Q How about your operating costs of $73,200.00 versus

$123,800.007?

A Of course, for the 80 —-

s

A”mQucrqu'e, New Maxico

TE g - . -
] Q You have a 1l5~year life and 25-year life?
n - : ‘
- A  Yes.
E‘ ‘Q Is that a fixed cost per month?
A That's our estimate of what it would cost if we used -

ER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

L

Gencra’ Court Roporting Service
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H

“$250,00 per-well-per month-pumping--and $1500.00 _per year to cover |

ng

!

Y M
i
|

DEARNLEY,
Suite 1120 Simms Build

' company overhead. Now the overhead number would vary from one

COxﬁpany to another.

Q But this is the Atlantic figure?
Q And based on your company-wide operations?
A Yes, sir. Actually, I might add to that that in our

particular district in Roswell, they run higher than $1500.00.

i . We hope to alleviate that when we get more wells.

Q Now furning to yourx initial reservoir pressure versus

- e N
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. third quarter of 19637

time chart here. You have two pressures for-the Marathon State

"NPA” 1 and then the last test, of course, was in February of
1962, Then you have'a‘pressure for the Jackson No. 1, two pres-
sures for the Hooper B-l and one pressure for the Hooper A-1, all

taken in the third quarter of 1963. o

A Yes, sir.
Q Why don't you have a Marathon "NPA" pressure for the

A Well, first of all it wasn't available to us and, second,
we don't think it was sighificant to what we're trying to show
here. We were trying to show a comparison of the pressures exist-

ing in the recently completed wells compared to what"it was

Q If you had a pressure for the Marathon well in this

same quarter and that pressure was in the neighborhood of these

decline throughout the reservoir?
A It would substantiate the pressure decline at the.

Marathon well only. What we're trying to show here is that at a

down. The only way that could have occurred would be through
withdrawal of fluid from the reservoir.
CQ : Right now there's no evidence that there's a non--

permeable streak that comes down through the Cactus 1-A that may

separate the Marathon "HPA" well from these other wells, and that

®

e
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A”mqucrqua, NngﬁMcxwo

in fact there may be two separate pools; is there any actual
evidence of that as yet?
A Well, of course, if we had two separate pools in this

proximity of one another, we would expect them to have very

.similar reservdir pressures, and we dop't have?any pressure
measurements that can substantiate that. We tﬁihk tha£ iﬁA
would cértainlY’be 1ikely that if they were‘separate pools that
the reservoir pressure in these recently completed wells would
be as high as it was in thebmarathonwweil initially.

Q  We know we have a low permeability area in the neéighbor-
hood of the Cactus 1-A?

A— Yes,'éir;

Q The Hooper 1-A, but there's no evidence either for or
against the fact that there may be a complete perheébiiity”binch-
out running across through there?

FI

A No direct evidence. I think it can be reasoned f;oﬁ“f

b4

A

¥

QL}

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

Suite 1120 Sim:ns Buil iing

—~quent-bottom hole pressures after February of 1962 on "NPAY 12 .

the information that we have here that we do have one reservoir
.With communication.

Q Do you know whether Marathon has ever taken any subse-

A To my knowledge they have not, and we have an interest
in that well and normally the information of that type is forwarde
to us. The last test information we had was taken in February of

'62.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all. Any other questiocons

&)
N
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-of the witnebs? He may be excused.
MR . BRATTON: Excuse me, Mr.‘Nutter.
MR. NUTTER: Oh, Mr. Bratton.
RED;RECTAEXAﬁlNATION
.BY_MR. BRATTON: )
Q | Gd to the economics again, Mr. Cammack.?>Even if you )

" cut your operating costs by some figure and even if you droppea
"out your dry hole risk, would 40-acreAdéve10pment e economic
in this area?

A No, not in my opinion. If we ‘eliminated the $17,000.00
_;fhéfe for dry'hole risk and removed from the operating cost this
$1500.00 per well per year, we would bé talking about $22,000.00
for opérating costs and $17,000.00 then;ﬁor dry hole risk, which

would be added to our profit column, that would be 37, approx-

xmately, plus the 1700, whlch is about $38 000 00 profit for an @:;mwr

1nit1al 1nv°stment of $180 OOO 00 roughly. We'd be talking of
a profit to investment ratio of about .3, which isn't attractive.

I can't say offhand what the investment return would be for that.

Q That's over. a l5-year period? =
A True.
Q In your economics you have used the figures from the

three best wells in the area as far as calculating your reserves?

A Yes,.

‘MR, BRATTON: I believe that's all. I would like to

state to the Examinexr we'll be glad to call Marathon and see if

®




[ G I

AN e

i

E2

A |

£

L

‘

WILKINS and CROWNOVER

G;maral Court Reporting Servica

[ ]
’

RS

i

MEIER

’

7
’

DEARNLE}

v

Albuquerque, Now Masico

mms Bu

PAGE 48

h

.

ild

}

Suite 1120 Sin

.there is any later pressure on that well and ask them to send

.have any. If there is a later pressure, we sﬁre want the

‘Commission to have it.

'Phone 243-‘6ﬁ91'

- further pressure information from Marathon, if such is available?

MR, NUTTER: We would appreciate a telegram from - ——— ]
Ma;;éhon.

MR. STANDLEY: . I1'd like a copy of it, if you would
make a °°PY°flt S — [ —

Commission's files,.

the Commission a wire and ask that that wirxe be considered as
evidence in the case; whatever it may reflect, if the Examiner

wants that information. To the best of our knoWiedqe,‘wekdon't

MR. NUTTER: Is there any objection to requesting any

MR. STANDLEY: Are you éélking to me?

MR. NUTTER: tes.

MR. STANDLEY: ihere's none from me. I don't think
with the information that you have, you Lhave any showing that’ther
is a proper or a sufficient aﬁount of relationship be;ween these

wells.

- ——-MR., NUTTER: Yés, sir, it will be available in the

1R, BRATTON: We will r equest them to wire you if therﬂ
is or isn't, and if there is, to give it to you.
MR. NUTTER: The date on the pressure, if there is one

available. Any further questions from Mr. Cammack? The witness

1<

mnay _be excused,

®

e b - -
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(Witness excused.)
MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr; Brattsn?
MR, BRATTON: Only this, if the Examiner please. It
has been quite a while since I've been involved in a contested
MR, STANDLEY: ~You have nothing on me. 1It's been a

hell of a long time since I have.

P%onaﬁkﬁlbﬁb]

MR. BRATTON: The pattern of action by this Commission
over tﬁe past several years hss firmly ree&gﬁized the economic
‘necessity of producing 0il at as low a cost gs pdssibie in this
country, consistent with sound conservation practices.

It occurs to me it would be a terrific setbadk to what
I think has been a very progressive attitude bYLF@?S Commission,
snd ceitainly recognized by the entire industry, by ﬁhe-interstate
0il Compact and every agency connedted Qith%fhe':égufétidn of

the production of oil and gas, to turn around and go back to a

policy of narrow spacing, until you can absolutely prove that
such narrow spacing is both economic and necessary to drain the

reservo:.r .

and for. the oil industry in general if this CommissiQn were to
reverse the forward-looking policy that it has adopted and
followed in the last several years.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone else have anything they wish

o goffer in this case?

®

:
]
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:of 80<acre spacing for pressing economic reasons, with proration

units to include any two contiguous 40-acre tracts. Humble pro-

- conformation to a fixed patte%n in the develoPment>to date, the

A’buquarque, New Maxico

MR. DURRETT: If the Exgminer please, we have received
some communiéations éoncerning £his case, and I wouid like to ;
read them into the record at this time in order that the attorneys
méy §omment onAthemjiffthgyrdgsife”tpkd; éq.

"ﬁé received a telégram from Humble Oil and Refining
Company, a Mr. R. R. McCarthy, which reads as follows:

"Gentlemen: In re to Case 2910 scheduled for hearing

on'Sepiembet 25,  Humble 0il and Refining Company urges the adoptio

poses that wells be”ldcated within 330 feet of the center 6f"

either 40=acre tract in an 80-acre proration’unit. The lack of

variation in size and shape of leases in this area, and the need

for the opidion to drill in the best structural position of the

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

ms Building

m

80-acre unit to insure ﬁakiﬁﬁm“reédvéfy%éf?iéiéﬁfly‘érl“tbﬁtiibute
to the need for flexibility of well locations.“

Also wouldsiike to state that we have received a letter

from Gulf Oil
asvfollows:
“"RE Case 2910, scheauled for Examiner Hearing on éeptemb
25, 1963. Gulf Oil Corporation strongly feels that the Scharb
Bone Spring 0il Pool should be developed on not less than 80-acre

spacing; therefore concurs with the Big (6) Drilling Company

S dsNE e

2

application for 80-acre spacing and proration units, to comprise

ST e re—

Mt Bl
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'any two contiguous 40-acre tracts. - We feel, however, tha£
flexible well locations sﬁould be permitted; therefore recommend‘
"that a well ﬁay be located within 150 feet o< the center of any
quaéter—éuarter section." |
MR. STANDLEY: I would like to comment on this. I know
thatﬁfhis C§mmission has done this in the past and I suspect th#t
“if an& reai concerted effo;t were made you could also get the
votes of p:actically every other major oil company going along
vwifh this. if that's what it amounts to. "By the same tokén, (
if communications are what this Commission is after, I suspect

ders of these leases to also .wire

we can go down and get the hol s

e

saying“we don‘t think this is & ©od idea.”

Tﬁé 6n1y éﬁing that can be~pfcpéfly“caﬁsideraa*iﬁfcne"“'1“ﬁ”‘“*M"'””M””¥

case such as this is, 1if I understand your rules correCtly, and

his;o;y around here, is whé%her or not these wells will properly

drain the pool on the spacing that you determine-to béﬂthéﬁproperr
spacing; and the evidence is all that you should be considering.

If we are talking about‘voting,vl am surprised that

rest of them haven't got their vote in.
By the same token, we can find a lot of peoplé wi:o hold léases -
that would be tickled to death to send you wirésf@hat they don't

want it this way. I don't think that these are proper things to
consider in any sort of hearing.

I don't think they're evidence, I don't think they can

ever be construed as evidence. 1 would stipulate with Mr. Bratton

®
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i | that Staﬁolind and the drilling company for the Texés Company
and éll the rest of them around k‘ the United States feel exactly
-?.' this way. b\}t I don't think it's any proper evidence.

I ,@@'t think this comes as any‘gf’éat news té you or

.Mr. Porter or any of the rest of the Commission. This is exactly

MR, B‘RP(?I*fON: 1f the Commission “please, we don't have

a comminication from Starolind, but we do have one from Standard

SN~ . . D O U S SRS LSO —
e mdriae p

g § how they all feel, sure, cut down the drilling cost. By the same
Q _.g token, it cuts down the amount of money paid to the individuals,
§ ﬁ too.
g MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Standlcy. Does anyone
D B
-~ else have anything? : ' |
.8 S ¥ G
L~
2
2
¥

MR. STAMDLEY: That comes as a surprise, doesn't it?

A’b‘ﬁqw?z‘rque,‘ ‘Notb’”Mé?cico" )

MR. BRATTON: =-- which we will tender to the Commission

not as evidence in the case, but just for its information.

General Court }!?amﬂing Sarvice

i
ng

o
17

MR. NUTTER: Standard of Texas has no objection to the

proposed field rules.

Ifﬂ_{th»ere's infothing furkt;het:rr irrj}r_ther casz, we will take iti '

under advisement and the hearing is adjourned.

(Whereupon, the hearing was adj ourned.)
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s STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
. ' ) ss
. COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County
'}bf'BéfﬁaIillo,”State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that
' the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the
=

-New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me, and

that the same is a true and correct record of said proceedings

.Pmbnb£343dﬂﬂql

to the best of my knowledge, skill, and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 5th day of November,
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MARATHON OIL COMPANY October 23, 1963

FORMEQLY\_ THE OHIO DIL COMPANY

P. 0. Box 220
Hobbs ;- Neu Mexico-

New Hexlcb OH Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

‘875¢1

' Dear Sir:

Sub-itted herewith are certain BHP Data, requésted by Atlantic
efimng Company, on Marathon 0il Company's State NPA, Well No. 1,

Scharb Bone Springs Pool, Lea County, New Hexuco.

Date - S. 1. - Pool “Eleva- Test

_ BHP @
Run_ (Hrs.) Datum tion. Depth Pool Datum
4-29-63 72 -6230 3922 10,152, 3928

Yours very truly,

MARATHON 0L COMPANY
Engineering Department

Dlasca adulea if anu. :dd-tnnnal-lnfnrmaflnn is. desired.

John R, Barber o
Area Petroleum Engineer

JRB:bje

‘cc: THri EF'red Standley 2

Petroleum Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Fi Ig

1618 W ¥2 L0068l

500 301440 NIVH

e a1t g AR I




W. 8. Hopkins
OISTRICT MANAGER

M. i, Taylor
©ISTRICT PROBUCTION
MANAGER

F. O. Mortiock
CIBTRICT EXFLONATION
MANAGER

H. A, Rankin

DISTRICT SERVICES MANAGER

@mﬂ{? ©@30 @@L?E?D@CF@HUE occ

ROSWELL PRODUCTION DISTRICT

September 18, 1963

0il Conservation Commission
State of Eev Mexico
Post’ Office Box 871
-Senta Fe, Nev Mexico 87)01

Attenti on:

" Gentlemen:

Gulf Oil Corporation strongly feels that the Scharb
Bone @ring 0il Poolvshould be developed on not léss than 80-
acrei spacing; therefore, concurs with the Big" (6) ‘Drilling

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Re: Caae 2910 Scheduled for Examiner

Hearing on

BB3SEP 20 M 1 1320 100

Roswell, New Mexico

September 25, 1963

Cunpany s application for 80-acre spacing and proration units
to comprise any two contiguous 40O-acre tracts. We feel, however,
: that ‘flexible well locations should be permitted; therefore,

recommend that a well may be located within 150 feet of the L i

- \.cuuc.L 0L Tany quarter~QUATLel SeCL100.

Yours very tru.]y

2 I AR N om0 3 st

e g Y RN USS SO

;
|

JHH:ers

cee

M.

The Atlantic Refining Company
Post Office Box 1978 )
" Roswell, New Mexico 88201

: Attentlon‘

Mro W, Po-Pomlinson

1. Taylor . <

DOCKET MALLED

B

o e




. A DIViRioN op cuirﬁnﬁA olL-roMpANY : -
P.O. BOX t249 . HousTton I.TEXAS

P

September 1€, 1963

The Atlantic Refining Company
P. 0. Box 1978
Roswell, New Mexi co

N ik e kg

Gentlemen:

‘We have reviewed the following field ‘rules for the Scharb-Bone

1
Springs 'Field, Lea: County, New MeXico; ‘85 proposed by telephone 5 :
Septembe® 12, 1963, ‘ ’ i o
l. The field is to be developed 6n 80-acre sbacing, with wells ) i
to be drilled in the Northeast or Southwest ho-acre portion i
of the quarter-section provided that the well be-located
in the ceater of the 40.acre tract with g tolerance of 150
feet in any direction. ’ §
2. The proration unit shall consist of +um 2oNtIiZNsus Solacre ) i
— - v.l:atb_b‘n‘—A g :
3. The maximum &llowable for any Lo-acre proration unit shal3] f
be one-half the maximm allowable for an 80-acre rroration }
unit. i
“__A___“ﬂ.—_‘l’he_har.":*zon'cai"lﬁit‘s‘fif “the Scharb-Bone Springs Pool shali

be 811 of Section 6, W/2 Section 5, N/2 Section 7, all in i
Township 19 South, Range 35 East. 4 :

This is to sdgvige that Standarg 0il Company of Texas has no
objections to the proposed field rules. -

Yours very truiy,

7y S
C\.JN .,LS;gnaf ¢ 5/@%

Chief Engineer

MEM: ja
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thElTEEﬁER N RE TO CASE 2970 SCHEDJLED FOR WEARING ON
’ R 255 HUMBLE OFL & REFINING CONPANY URQES Eﬁi
'OF BOwACRE SPACING FOR PRESSING ECONONMIC

“TRACTSe HUMBLE PROPOSES THAT WELL'S BE LOEATED.

| { W W 80=ACRE PRORATION UNITe THE LACK OF CONFORMMICE TO

~ TELEGRAM o (i)

| Tﬂm 339 FEET 'OF THE CENTER OF EITHER 40= ACRE TRACI' i‘

‘i

PRORATION WNITS TO INCLUDE: MY TWe mzmeess~

THE COMPANY WlLL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SZRVIT3

R el

LIREoc e e s |

_’;:A FIXED 'mrm“iﬁ” BEVELﬂPMENT TO DATEs THE VARIATION N ,_“ o I
b se*z:s m9-§§§ps OF LEASES m THIS AREAy AND THE NEED Faﬂ % )
. - 1:& OPTION TO DRILL W THE BEST sraucmau“msmw OF *
_Fﬁﬁ “80=ACRE UNTT TO INSURE mﬁmﬂiﬁ"ﬁsﬁévﬁﬁ? EFi—"fc“%EﬁC?-—
‘;n.i cg_TEgEUTE T6 THE NEED FOR FLEX!B%LITY oF WELL
’ LOCATIONS= '
_ HUMBLE OIL MND REFG ce { R MCCARTY== ¥ -
- g seetuht S
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, e - % == .
9910 25 80 40 330[40 80 80=




DRAFT . M//e/%/ %/ AB}
JMD/esr j

October 28, 1963

i . BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION (/’l }U

8 o ’ OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

- IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2910

&V/ ( - order ;o. R-;QEP_;

NOMENCLATURE

APPLICAIION OF BIG (6) DRILLING COMPANY
FOR EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING OIL POOL

AND SPECIAL PGDL RULES, LEA COUNTY, KEW
MEXICO.

BY THE COMHISSION:

. This cause came on for hearlng at 9 o'clock a.m. on
October 18 , 1963 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Danie]l S. Eutter,
ncExamine; duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New

M.‘I.UJ, nereinarces x.e:.er.r.eo. to as tne t.omm).ssxon, . J.n accoraance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules .and Requlations.

NOW, on this __day of october , 19 63, the Commissior,
a quorum being present, having considered the appllcatxon, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examir. .r, ‘
-Baniel 8. Nuttex - - —and-being—-fully-advised in the premises; e

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice hav1ng‘been given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

, (2} at the a l cant, Big (6) Drilling cOmpany, seeks
extension o§4thezgcharz-30ne Springs Oil Pool to comprise the W/2

of Section 5, all of Section 6, and the N/2 of Section 7, Township

19 Ssouth, Range 35 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.
(3) That the applicant also seeks the promulgation of special
rules and regulations governing said pool, including provisions for

80-acre spacing units comprising any two contiguous 40-acre tracts,

and for fixed well locations.
(4) That in order to prevent .the economic loss caused by the
drilliing of unnecessary wells,to avoid the augmentation of risk
; caused from the drilling of an excessive nunber of wells, to v

prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of




| two qgarte,—Quarte se tions.co?t;guous by a common bordering

-2
CASE No. 2910

too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and prutect correi~ |

ative rights, temporary special rules and regulations providing
for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for the SCharb—

Bone Springs 0il pool.

o & Iﬂbld?v
{5) Thaﬁ‘the temporary special rules and regulations should
provide for 80-acre spacing units comprising the N/2, S/2, E/2, oy :
W/2 of a single governmental guarter section; that due to the cond .

figuratioh of 1eaees, the divefsity of ownership, and the locations

of wells previously drilied in the SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 6,

Township 19 South, Range 35 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
2tre s
the operators in said area should be permitted to dedicate‘any

(6) That the temporary special rules and regulations

should provide for 1imited well locations in order to assure

- S Y- RIS N B0 ST W 3. .....A.A—.J.A‘.—A“ua'lni-{c-o --iﬂk‘ba,

NSO S S :
UJ.SA¢.L.L1 LA Vw;‘-a.vgn&u—a;-— Wi wlAls rvv.g CAAM  foide bl At e e e i e o i o A gl T T

(7) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should be established for a one-year period in order to allow

the-cperators- ‘n_the_sab}.ct pool to gather reservoir information

‘to establish the area that can be efficiently andfeconomically

drained and developed by one well.

(8) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear-|

ing- in October, 1964, at which time the operators in the subject
pool should appear and show cause why the Scharb-Bone Springs Oil
Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the horizontal limits of the Scharb-Bone Springs

0il Pool in Lea CounEy, New Mexico, are hereby extended to includ

w

the following-described area:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH,. RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 5: W/2
Section 6: All
Section 7: N/2

(2) That Spe~ial Rules and Regulations for the Scharb—Bone

Springs 0il Pool are hereby promulgated as follows:

R
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SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS

rOD TUR -

- AN - hsdd

SCHARB BONE-SPRINGS OIL POOL

RULZ l. Each well c0mpleted or recompleted in the Scharb-

mi;e of the Scharb-Bone Springs Oil Pool, and not nearer to or
w;thin’the limits of another designated Bone Springs q;; pool,
shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance
with the Special Rules and Regulatiqns/hereihafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well completed or recompleted in-the'scharb—
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n a standard unit contain-
ing épprqximately'ao acres comprising the N/2, S/2, E/Zt or W/2
of a~aingie governmental quarter»sectiOn{»provided, however, that
nbthing contéined herein shail be construed as préhibifing the
drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sectioms in the
unit. | R

RULE 3. The'Secrefary—Director may grant an exceptionbto
application has been filed fbr,acion—standard unit cbmprising a

singlefqnarter—quarter'secfion or lot. ‘All operators offsetting

Bone Springs 0il Pool or in the Bone Springs formation within onei’

Th . ; B IR ooy
gt e A b s f g A SRS

| R
cpilbite *oe s

tion by registered or certified mail; and the application shall
state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-
Director may approve the application upon receipt of written

” ggiﬁéfsif;om allrgfféeﬁfopéfépofs;or if,ho offset opé:atgr"has:
entered an objection to the formation of the non-standard unit
within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received the
application.

RULE 4. The first well drilled on every standard or non-
standard.unit in the Scharb-Bone Sprihgs 0il Pool shall be
Located sithin—ibomEeot ofiie conberci—eisher the NE/4 or SW/4
of a governmental quarter section. 2All wells shall be located
within 200 feet of the center of a governmental quérter-quarter
section.

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
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the footage requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing

[ S—

when an application has been filed for an unorthodox location
necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of
-a well previously drilled to an“ ther horizon, provided the well .
will be loceted no nearer than 330’feet to the outer boundary of
the unit. All operators offsetting the proposed unorthodox
location shall be notified of the application by registered or,
certified mail and the application shall state that such notlce
has been furnished. The_Secretary—Director may approve the
application upon receipt of written Wéivers from all offeet -
operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to
the unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-
Director has received the application.

* RULE 6. A standard proration umit (79 through 81 acres) in
S ’the sCharb—Bone SPrings 0il pool shall be assigned an 80—acre
proportlonal factor of £, 67 for allowable purposes, and in the

event there is more than one well on ‘an 80-acre proration unit

the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from
the wells on the unit in any pr0portion.

The allowable assigned to a non—standard proratlon

unit shall bear the same ratlo to a standard allowable in the’
Scharb-Bone Springs 0Oil Pool as the acreage in such non-standard

unit bears to 80 acres.

‘ IT IS FURTHER onnsnzn-

(1)  That an exception 1s hereby granted to the Special

Rules and Regulations for the Scharb—Bone Springs 0il Pool to

permit the operators in the SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 6,

Townshlp 19 Sﬁnth 35 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, | SR

to dedica €pany two quarter-dnarter sections contrguous by a

Jhac4£¢z4unz

common berdering side ' \q

T
b

S (2) That any well drilling to or completed in the Bone
Springs formation within the Scharb-Bone Springs 0il Pool or
within one mile of the Scharb-Bone Springs Oil Pool on or before v

- : ., October 9, 1963, that will not compiy with the well location
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requirements of Rule 4 is hereby granted an eixce

 Guch. ,
requirements of said rule. The oper toar:g;iall not%he Hobbs _ |
District Office of the Commission in writing of the name and A

location of the well on or before November 15, 3.963.

L (3) That any operator desiring to dedic:‘a‘te 80 acres to a
well presently drilling to or completed in th'-\ SCharb—Bone SPrings’
0il Pool shall file a new Form C-128 witn the Commission on or

R L SR

'Nbefore November 15, 1963. _
 (4) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hear-
ing in October, 1964 at which time the m,‘: .

Lpool may appear and show cause why the Seharb-Bone Springs oil
.Pcol shonld not be developed on 40—acre spac-ing units .

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
rentry of such- fnrl:.her orders as the cmission may deeu necessary.

' " DONE at Santa Fe, New,,,liexic,o_._e,Ao‘n,..the.v day and year herein-
above des ignated. :




HIRAM M, DOW

CLARENCE E. HINKLE HINKL

W. £, BONDURANY, JR. . E BuiLowo
GEORGE M, HUNRER, JR,

HOWARD C.BRATTON ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO TeLEPHONE 822-68i0
5. B CHRIATY WV - >
LEWIS €. COX, IR, - cs s * ;.- AREACOOE OB
PAUL W.EATON,JR. R AR N ) Post OFrice Box 10

CONRAD E. COFFIELD
HAROLD L. HENSLEY, JR,
‘ -

“September 9, 1963

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. O. Box-871

santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Big "6" Drilling Company herewith makes application
for the following: . _

1. Extension of the Scharb-Bone Springs 011 Pool to
cover the W3 of Section 5, All of 3ection 6 and the N& of
Section T, Township 19 South, Range 35 Bast, N.M.P.M., Lea
County, N.M.

2. ¥or the pro
Ruies covering il

mulgation of Temporary Special Pool
r4n~ -+the Pool ‘and 1ncluding provisions for 80-acre
spacing and proration units,

. , LAaw OFrriCES ﬂ// ﬁ/ 0
J. M HERVEY 1874-1853 HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE o . ? .

& Faody: fixed locations ol tne wellis veiig
in the RE and SW} of a Governmental ‘quarter-section, dedication
of any twe contiguous 40-acre tracts to a well, normal 80-acre
depth factor, and exceptions as to the locations of any existing
or drilling well. Also, an exception will be requested to per-
mit the dedicatlion of 40-acres to the Marathon “NPA® State No. 1
Well in the NW§SW# of Section 6. . .

Please set the above matter down for hearing at the
September 25 Examiner hearing. '

Very truly yours,

’ HCB/cd LED
- i

e i B e s i LSRN

T O
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. | Docket No. 30-63
Docket No. 31-63

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARINGS OCTOBER 18, 1963, AND OCTOBER 30, 1963

BOTH HEARINGS 9:00 A.M. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE
ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- Examiner: Daniel S. Nutter; Alternate Examiner: Elvis A. Utz

DOCKET NO. 30-63 - OCTOBER 18, 1963:’

.

\\\CASE 2910: (COntinned from>the October 9, 1963, examxner hearlng)

»rqrytlcatlon of Blg (6) Dr1111ng Company for extension of an S c
existing oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New -
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
extension of the Scharb Bone Sprlng 0il Pool to conprlse ‘the
W/2 of Section 5, all of Sectlon 6., and the N/2 of Section 7,

Township 19 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and
for ‘special rules therefor, including 80-acre spacing and pro-
ration units to comprise any two contlguous 40-acre tracts,
and for fixed well locations.

#
HUANES

oo B A

DOCKET NO. 31-63 - OCTOBER 30, 1963:

CASE 2678-(Reopened and contlnued from_ the Octaher ° 1062 —awaminer heaving) -

In the matter of Case No. 2678 being reopened purswant to pro-
visions of Order No. R-2359, which order established temporary

Wy f'hh, -~
- A P

o 160-acre proratlon units for the East Saunders Peruo-Pennsyl-
“g vanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year.
% ‘All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool

should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

ey

& W

N h: CASE 2903: (Continued frdm the October 9, 1963, examiner hearing)

of its Gulf State Well No. 1, located in Unit F of Section 20,
Townshlp 17 Souiﬂ, Range 36 East, Lea ‘County, New Mexico, to
produce oil from the Double-A Abo Pool and an undesignated Lower
Leonard pool through parallel strings of tubing.

s A AN R

E CASE 2921: 7 ;

- 4 Application of Robert G. Hanagan for a non-standard gas proration

b i unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

' B cause, seeks approval of a non-standard gas proration unit com-
prising the S/2 SW/4 of Section 1 and the N/2 NW/4 of Section 12,

: Township 12 South, Range 34 Eastu, Four Lakes-Devoniaa Gas Pool,

o Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
660 feet from the South and West lines of said Section 1.

T T
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CASE 2922:

30-63 | |
31-63 - - L

Application of Consolidated 0il % Gas, Inc. for an unorthodox
location and a dual completion, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause. seeks approval of the

dual completion (conventional) of its Jicarilla No. C~l-ll to
produce gas from the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin Dakota Gas Pools.

Said well is at an unorthodox Blanco Mesaverde Pool location 890

feet from the South line and 990 feet from the East line cf
Section 11, Township 26 North. Range 4 West, Rio Arriba County,

‘New Mexico.

CASE 2923:

Appllcatzon of Cities Service. 011 Company for a special gas-

lift gas: allocatlon, Lea COunty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
ahove—styled cause, seeks authority to produce Blinebry gas from
its state "S" Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 15, Town- =~

- ship 21 south, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and to

e _01il.Pool. cas:Lnahc-\ad gas. nroductw on..from. annli nanF 'e:-Statps.MQ" . e I

utilize said gas for Hare Pool gas-lift operations on its -State
"S" Well No. 4 located in said Unit E. Gas produced from said
State "S" Well No. 1 would be metered and charged to the Bllnebry

Well No. 6 alsc located in th~ s»'4d Unit E.

CASE 2924:

Application of Socony Mobil 0Oil Company for a dual completion

and for a tubing exception, Lea County. New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the dual completlon
(conventional) of its State Bridges No. 58-DD in Unit M 6f Sec-
tion 24, Township 17 South, .Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
to produce oil from the Vacuum Glorieta and Vacuum Blinebry 0il
Pools through parallel strings of tubing. Aapplicant further
seeks an exception to Commission Rule 107{d)4 to. -produce the
Glorieta formatlon through the ca51ngstub1ng annulus from perfo-

“rations at approx1mate1y 6000 feet up to 2 3/8-inch tublng landed

+in a dual packer at approximately 4020 feet.

CASE 2925:

Application of Sunray DX Oil Company for the creation of a.Strawn
Gas Pool and for Special Temporary Pool Rules, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation
of a new Strawn Gas Pool for its New Mexico State "AH" Well No.

"1, located@d in Ynit K of Section 30, Township 18 South, Range 23

East, Eddy'cOunty, New Mexico, and the establishment of temporary

pool rules therefor, including a provision for 640-acre proration

units and for fixed well locations.
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Docket No. 30-63
Docket No. 31-63

CASE 2926; - .
: Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for an exception to

Order No. R-1670, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order permitting'its;Barber Gas
Unit Well No. 1, located in Unit E of Section 8, Township 20

Provisions of Rplg 15(A) of order No. R-1670, Southeast New -
Mexico Gas Pool‘R&les,'said5ga3“t0‘bé'utilized in the oil well .
' gas-lift system on applicant's B. J. Barber lease.

CASE 2927; - | - |
~ Application of Skelly 0il Company for gas.cémmingliné,,Rio
Arriba COunty,;NEWAHexico."Applicant, in the above-styled -
cause, seeks an exception to Rule 21(a) of Order No. R-1670,  \*, -
Northwest New Mexido Gas Pool Rules, to permit the commingling

of gas produced from its Jicarilla "C" Wells Nos. 3, 7, 4,.8 and

6, located in Units M and P of Section 21, Unit a of Section 28

and Units E and J of Section 27 respectively, Township 25 North,
Range 5 West, South Blanco-Pictured»cliffs_Pool,.Rio,Arriba

County, New Mexico, allocating Said-gae to-thojpggigoos wells
———=&x—ths b&giémoffperiédic testing. Applicant further proposes

to meter said commingled gas and to commingle it with commingled

casinghead gas produced from seven Otero-Gallup oil wells on its

Jicarilla "C* lease.

CASE 2928: - s : :
: Application of Texaco Inc. for a triple completion, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks ap—
proval of the triple completion (combination) of its State'of
New Mexico "0" NCT-1 well No. 14, located in Unit J of Section
36, Township 17 South, Range 34WEa§t,WLea;CQunty,wNewwxexico{~

e e

to produce oil*frdmjthé”?ééﬁﬁm4Wblfc§mp and North Vacuum-abo

Poolsyth;qughAParallelstringS"bf'247/§’1néh"éaSing and to
produce 0il from the”VacuumeBlinebry Pool through 1-1/2 inch
tubing run inside 3-1/2 inch casing, all casing strings to be
cemented in a common well bore.

CASE 2929 ] ,
Application of'TeXacQ Inc. for salt water disposal, Lea County,

- New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks au-

Andres formation through its state of New Mexico "g» NCT-1 Well
No. 12 located in Unit J of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range
34 East, Vacuum Field, Lea County, New Mexico.,




OIL CONSERVATION CO:ISSION
SANTA FE, NEW LEXICO

vate_Oief 22, 193

CASE, ”ﬁ’ﬂ | Hearing Date . 20% 0‘}/ /gzllfé‘; '
: ' sA &) S

My recommondations for an order in the above numbered {'Zses are as follows:
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GOVERNDR
JACK M. CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Wl |
@ua E |o ﬂ » »

€AND COMMEBIONER STATS OECLOGIST
JOHRNY WALKER ; A L. PORTER, JR
MEMBER - : - SEONRETARY - DIREOTON
p.o.gOX088
 BANTAFE

Novewber 24, 1964

g. Bim Christy - . Loty Re: CASE NO. 2910

nkl.n m w L ' : .

Attorneys st Law ORDER VFO-» _R-2505-B

Post Office Box 10 appLICANT __ Big (6) Dxig. ©9.
Joswell,. Sev Nexico _ .
Dear Sir:

" Enclosed herewitn.are,iﬁetcé?iesaefwthe«aboygznggreEﬁgd-C°'“133i°“ 7
order recently entered in the subject case. ‘ ) S e

Very ; truly yours,

YA

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secrstary-Director

ir/
carbon copy of order also sent tos

Hobbs OCC x

e —————r

Artesia OCC

g} R Aztec OCC

OTHER __ Mr. W. P. Tomlinson (Atlantic Refining Co) -
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CASE 2919

T

'EXISTING SCHARB (BONE SPRING) POOL RULES
'ON A PERMANENT BASIS
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SCHARB BONE SPRING POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
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CONTENTS:

General Discussion
Data Sheet

Present Field Rules : o ;i
Production Data : : i Te
Tabulation of Pressure Data -
Graphical Presentatlon of Pressure Data

Walter Jensen - Testlmony

Dramage Radms Map

Reserves and Economics
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GENERAL DISCUSSION
- The-Scharb (Bone ‘Spring) Pool is located approxi- - '
mately 22 miles west of the City of Hobbs, New Mexico. Proven i
production, as of this date, is 1, 000 acres + being portions of f _
Sections 5, 6, 7, 8 and 18, T-19-S, R-35-E. i
Bone Spring Production was discovered by The Ohio ;’

Cil Company's (Marathon) No. ) NPA State well, Section 6,
T-19-S, R-35-E, on Januaty 19, 1962, The discovery potentialed

+. for 100 barrels/day from ajdolomite‘,sectidn‘fpefforatéd between

" 'the depths of 10, 156 - 10, 166'. No additional wells were drilled
‘in'the area until August, 1963 when Big n6n Drilling Company com -

Eleven wells ‘have subsequently been completed in this Bone Spring = (

Geological studies indicate the Scharb Pool to be a
’ stratigraphic type oil field. Limits of the production area are not
yet detern}ined. 7 R e T T e )

. . The Bone Spring I¢Servoir is penetrated at an average
depth of 10, 100" 'in the Scharb area. Average thickness of the
8ross pay sectién is 42 feet. The rock is a brown to tan dolomite,
which locally coritains zones of re -worked crinoid fragments.
Porosity-is-best devéloped in the lower two ~thirds of the reservoir,
Examination of electrical logs shows this porosity to be continuous
throughout the limits of the field (Section A-A'. B-B', C-C'). The

Recoverable oil from the Bgne,,Sprixigrhox‘-i:i‘orf~is7esti-

o mated to'be 2,500 barrels per acre. Ultimatejrecpijervi,,fgr the. ...

_field is estimateqd: tobe 2,250, 000 barrels.

r e ey bt

The Scharb Field has been‘developed on an 80 acre spac-
ing program. Préduction per well averages 4, 600 barrels per
month with the fielq averaging approximately 50, 000 barrels per
month, Cumulative field bproduction to July has been 498, 104 barrels.

, L R e
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: DATA SHEET
1. Physical Properties of the Reservoir Rock
P . a. Average Porosity. : %
u.} b. Average Permeability Unknown 1 to 381
S ¢. Average interstitial water saturation 15%
LA 2. Structural Features of the Reservoir
a i a. Structure Map Plat I
e b. Cross section ' Plat II, III, IV
c. Water Oil and Gas Oil Contacts None
E d. Average Gross Pay Thickness 42!
i ; 3. Characteristics of Reservoir:FIui&s
D a. Average Gravity of Oil - 37.8°
o [ N b. Formation Volume Factor 1. 33
g 4. _ Pressures
E 3 OriginaerHP ) 4345
; : ' _Periodic Weiglited. Aver”“ " S - See Exhib. b . .

PR

5. Statistical Data

Oil Production

Water Production

Number flowing & pumping wells

Well Completion Methods
Proven Acres
Average Well Dens1ty

S ;3T ateyaii

; h. Disposition of Gas
: i. Stage of Depletion of Reservoir
6. General Reservoir Mechanics
: a. Effectiveness of Water Drive
! ' b. Effectiveness of Gas Expansion Dr1ve

80 Ac. /Well
=600/ 17 '

See Exhib. 7.3
On¢ well prod. HO.
‘Believed result of
‘faulty cornpletion.
3" pumping
8 flowing
Acid Treatment
1, 000 acres

Warren Petroleum
Initial Primary

None .
Believe this is the Y
principal value ' )
mechanism.



i
WJ

“PROPOSED SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE SCHARB BONE SPRING POOL
M

RULE 1, Each well compieted or recamplotod in the Scharb Bone Spring Pool
or in the Bone Spring formation wdthin one mile of said pool, and not nearerto
nor within the limits of anciher designated Bane Spring pool, shall be apaced,
© drilled, operat,e_d. -and- pirorated in aceordance with the Sped.a]. Rulns am Reguh-
tiom ‘hereinafter set forth,

RUIE 2, Each uell oonplahd or roocnp]nud in the Schard Bone Spring Pool
ahallbe located on a unit omtainingaoacrea,mreorhsa,idﬂch consists of
‘ uv two contiguous quarter-quarter sections of a'single governmental section,
| RUIE 3. Unit wells shall be located dthin 150 feet of the center of eithar
the NEZ or swi °f a govermmeatal quarter-section. Any well which was drilling to
or oompleted in the subject pool prior to October 1, 1963, s granted m'memén
“to ﬂ'e well location requirements of this Rule,

RUIE 4, Por good cause ahoun, the Secretary-Diroctor may srant exoeption to

A

“the Nquirementa of Rule 2 id.thmt notice and hearing when tho application ;!.a faor

by registered m:.l, and the application shall state that such notice has been
fumiahed, The Secretary—Directcr may approve the application if, after a period
of 30 days, no offset operator has entered an objection to the fomtion of such
non-standerd unit, ' | S

TR The allowable aesigned to any such non—etanda.rd unit ehall bea.r the same ratior
- to a standard allowable in the subject pool as the acmge 4in such non-standard unit
bears to 80 acres° _
RULE 5. in BO-acre Proration undt (79 through 81 acres) in the subject pool
shall be asaigned an 80-acra proportional factor of 5.67 for allowsble purposes,




o ; SCHARB BONE SPRING FIELD
PRODUCTION DATA LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Source: N. Mex. 0.C.C.

Operator and Well Dec. - Jan.l964

A%

July,1963  Aug.  Sept.  Oct.  Nov. Feb.
‘ Atlantic Refiring Co. :
Ora L. Jackson 3600(Est.) 6866
Big "6" Drilling Co. : , |
" @ene Dalmotit 22l 5797 6660 6882 272 6888
ig"S" Drilling Co. o
Ors Jackson et al 3178 5610 5797 6999 6990  T092 . 6316
Big"6" DPrilling Co. Combined w/
gra Jackson "A" §1 660k 6882 TEET Well #2
i 6™ Drilling Co. |
Ora Jackson "A" #2 10682 10921 115k7 12152
' Blair Edwin Foster
-5 npn :
R stete "B S e k28
‘Gactus Drilling Co. , 4 ‘ _
' Guy H. Hooper #1-A 1296 1219 1134 900(Est.) 615 606 506 79 439
Cactgs Drilliog Co. ; . :
Guy H. Hooper #1-B 4733 6377 5920 6896 7000(Est.) 6874 6710 6584 6808 6208
' Hondo 0il end Gas Co. ' .
Hondo State "B" 4617 6925  6h11
Humble 0il & Refining Co. _ »
Charles S. Alves #1 119k 1220 2500(Est.) 3136 3119 2842 2837 2321 2l
Marathon 0il Co. ’ , '
State NPA ¥l - .. 358ex . . 3580 "3k39 . 3593 . 3339 . 3316 3000(Est.} 2702 2691 2kiT 2o — 1686 ="
Standard 0il Co. of Texas
Guy Hooper et al #1 1720 1510 bE
%¥55,930 Barrels oil produced prior to July, 1963. July oil o |
+ Yy 011 production from 11 wells
Average per well q§
~ |
e L
SR S & :
‘ . T
:s‘ " ke
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SCHARB BONE SPRING FIELD

_LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO e
~ Aug. ‘Sept.  Oct. Nov.  Dec. Jan.196%  Feb.  Mar.  Apr. May  Jun. July Cumulative .

3000(Est.) 6866 6443 6972 6422 5853 7283 42,839
224k 5797 6660 6882 7272 6888 2Bk 5663 5800 6300 6510 67,300
3178 5610 5797 6999  69%0 7092 6316 6298 6172 6882 6683 7533 75,550
| Combined w/ ‘

660k €882 667 < Well #2 )
- o 3 o0,u85

10682 10921 11547 12152- 12468 11562 )
428 366 | 334 1,128
1296 1219 1134 900(Est.) 615 606 506 479 439 Lok 7,598

4733 6377 5920 6896  7COO(Est.) 687k 6710 658k 6808 6208 6486 70,596
4617 6925 6411 6816 2k, 769
119% 1220  2500(Est.) 3136 3119 2842 2837 2321 2490 21,659

3580 3439 3523 3339 3316  3000(Est.) 2702 2691  2ki7 2o 1686 - 91,6l5

1720 1510 ‘1305L52‘ 1,535

' : ' . 104
1 [t Co >
*55,930 Barrels oil produced prior to July, 1963. ‘ July oil production from il wells 50,723
Average per well - L 611
2 O -
e e B0
LTy
. . e
N ,"{ e
* . ] ‘




SCARB-BONE SPRINGS POOL
BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE DATA
- DATUM - 6230 FEET suBsga

o Pressure
Well Date PSIG

Marathon St..NPA 1 = z.62 4345 Unknown
Marathon St. NPA 1 g-g2 4034 . Unknown
Marathon SE. NPA 1 463 3928 72
Atlantic Jackson 1  12-27-63 as7g . 48

Big (6) Dalmont - 354 3451 . 48 - R
Big (6) Jackson C1-64 3330 48 o 4
Big (6) Jackson 1-A 2-64 3459 48 SR

- Blg (6) Jackson 2-A 2.g4 3362 48

' b 3401 Average

Big (6) Dalsiont 1 2-64 - 3306 © 48
©. Big (6) Jackson 1 | 2-64 3200 a8
Big (6) Jackson 1-A - 3-4-64 3293 48
Big (6) Jackson 2-A 3-6-64 - 3183 48

-Big (6) Dalmont 1 4-4-64 3148 72
Big (6) Jackson 1 4-4-64 3036 72
Big (6) Jackson 1-a- 4-4-64 3135 ‘ 73
'Big {6) Jackson 2-a 4-4-64 3041 72 E
Cactus Hooper B-1 4-13-64 3155 Unknown e
. Marathon KPA 1 4-13:64 3363 72 o E

l"
‘ -
. ) i
> i
'
§ : v
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WALTER dENSEN
PETROLEUM ENGINEER
235 oIL & Gas BUILDING
HousTON 2, TEXAS

October 23, 1964

Mr. w. a. Stockarg
225 013 & Gas Building
Houston, Texag 77002 ,
Re: gchary Boune Spring Fielg R
Lea County, Ney Mexico

Dear My, Stdckard:

Since 1 will be unable to be present on the hearing gate > I respectfully Submit
0y qualificationg as an expert in the field or Petr_qlemn,Engineering, I am
a licenseq Professiona] eNginger in Pexas (#17010) and Louisiang (#3325), and

I have Practiceq my pz’-c;f‘éssi'fo_jﬁ for the past thirteen yeqr « During the past

SixX years I have been self—employed.
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P
™ E?LHIBET ST .'=3‘Y‘ JTTRIeTY REPIWING CO.
I « _Deiober 18, J_:_9_6._':3_ ,
ﬂ SCHARB BONE SPRLNG I O SR
' ) RESERVES & ECOE{@EICS FOR DIVELOPMENT : ' : g
B BASIC DA4TA | g
‘Veriable © Symbol Value o : "5
Pay Thickness ' h ko - " i
Drainacge Ares A 40 & &0
Porosity g 6.5
Water Saturation Sw 154
Recovery Factor fr 204 *
011 Foruwation Volume Factor B 1.33
Coustant - BblsfAe. Fbt. - 7758

Recovezy-WSBxAxhx¢x(l-SH)Xfr

Rei}overy = 7758 x &0 ac. xll;:?ﬁ;tg,,,.‘i;%x‘(l = +15) x .20 = 108,000 svB
: ol X . 4

-

 ESCOVERY FOR 80-AcR: seacTp

1
d
Q
, a Eovmy FOR 40-ACRZ SPACTNG
s _
0
F
ha

Recovery = 7758 x 80 ac. x k2t & 065 x (1 - .15) x .20 = 216,000 sTB ;
) . ' 1.33 . : b !
B ¢
COMPARISON OF ECONGMICS .
_ - ',; %0 Ae. Spacing 80 ac. Stacing
011 Reserves - 108,600 £b1s. 216,006 8bIs. .
Gas Reserves ‘ 167 Mi{CF 334 mucr
Oil Revenve ( 7/5) §>280 »T00 $561,L00
Gas Revcnue (7/3. 13,150 26,300
Total Revemue  mwE.o " §587, 765
Drilliag Iovestment = = A ".;51’35,000 $135,000
f Lezse Equipment Meil . 10,150 20,300
: - Puuping Equimment . ' 3,100 34,100
s Dry Hoie Risk - . 17,600 17,660
i Opsreting Coste i ' . .73,2¢0 123,80
“ Taxcs | 38,700 33,000
L Totel Costs %285, 750 $363,803
2 ‘ ‘ . » .
. Profit o $ 7,100 $223, 000
e Paycut ' 8 yrs 1.0 yrs
Tl Profit /Covrestmont Roolio C .0k 1.z
E T e Investors' Pate of Return 3% ST
k L]
r 5
: b
é o
"; . N
T: -




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

83

A, L. SOREER, JY., SUCHEFARY-DINECTUR
2 11 CASE 2910, OFDER BO. 2-2589

‘\g . i .
- 4

» & . -
RRAN:. 54 i Doy g !
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this appiication was opposed by the royalty owner, Mr. Boopsr
of teoweall. ‘ S

3

E’

ﬂ“mmo—cumul& Bratton, attormey for
applicant at the times of Judge Bratton's death, and once by
sx

¥

. Brutteon amd Nr. Russell, who st that time
vas sttormey for Mr. Hooper. The second coantinuance wvas because
of the State Bar Neeting . :

At the

|
%

case was finaily heard on Octobsr 18th, Mr. Pred

" ‘ e
= ,

|

c .

The examiner ruled that the case would not be continued, but
reminded Mr. Standley that any party adversely affected by the
decision of the examiner could ask for a hearing before the full

T I T zyi’& X S L
ERAEN 1 *j e s 1

|

*

£ - In my opinion the application should be granted.

e S e v s

October 30, 1963

ix/
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October 28 Examiner Hearing

CASE 2910 (Reopened):

s

CASE 2659 (Reqpened)

In the matter of Case No. 2910 being reopened pursuant to the provi- ' %

sions of Order No. R-2589, which order established 80-acre spacing

units for the Scharb-Bone Springs Oil "Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, ?

for a perlod of one year. All interested parties may appear and
show cause why said peol should not be developed.on 40-acre SpaC1ng
un1ts

In the matter of Case VNo. 12659 being reopenéd pursuant to the provi- ;
sions of Order No. R-2347-A, which continued the original order {

establishifng 80-acre proration units for the North Bagley-Wolfcamp
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for an additional year. All interested
parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed
on 40-acre proration units,

Wy

CASE 2904 (Reopened): Sy

CASE 2678 (Réopened).

In the matter of Case No. 2904 being redpened pursuant to the pro-
visions of Order No. R-2576, which order established temporary 80-
acre spacing units for the’ Flyxpg "M Abo- Oil Pool, Lea County,
New ‘Mexico, for a period of one year.  All ‘interested parties may
appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-
acre spacing units.,

. CASE 3136:

CASE 3137:

-Application of William A. and Edward R. Hudson for expansion of 'a
‘waterflood project and for certain unorthodox locationg, Eddy:County,

A whlch contlnued ‘the orlgxnal order

xestabllshlng 160-acre proratlon units for the East Saunders Permo-
'Pennsylvanlan Pool, Lea County, New Mexiéo, for an additional year.

All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should §
not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

s e s A Rt

New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek authorlty to
expand their Maljamar Grayburg -San Andres Waterflood Project by the
drilling of three injection wells at unorthodox locations not more
than 100 feet nor closer than 25 feet to the Northeast corner of Units
H, M and F of Section 24, Townshlp 17 South, “Range 31 ‘East, Eddy
‘Ccur v, New Mexlco.V;App11cantsrfurther seek:aunthority. to convert from
15 pfuuuLﬁlon to water injection their Puckett "A" Well No, 26 lo-
cated in the Southeast corner of Unit D and Wells Nos. 27 and 28 lo-
cated in the Northwest corners of Units K and C, respectively, all in
said Section 24.

&pplication of Southern Union Production Company for an unorthodox lo-
cation, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to complete its Navajo Indian Well No. 6 at an
unortinovdox location in the Blanco Mesaverde Pool 1700 feet from the
North line and 910 foet from the West line of Section 6, Township 26
North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 2660 (Reopened):

In the matter of Case No. 2660 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2348-4, which continued the original order establishing
80-acre proration units for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for an additional year. All interested parties may
appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40D-acre
proration units,




Docket No. 29-64

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WE EDNESDAY - OCTOBER 28, 1964

9 A. M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis
P 4. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3113: (Continued from the September 30, 1964 Examiner Hearing).
Application of BCO, Inc. for a unit agreement, San Juan and Rio Arriba
Counties, ‘New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- styled cause, seeks
approval of the Escr1to Gallup Pool Unit Area. comprising 3123.88 acres,
more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 24 North, Ranges
7 and 8 West, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

g

" CASE 3114: (Continued from the September 30, 1964 Examiner Hearing).
Application of BCO, Inc. for a waterflood project, San Juan and Rio
Arriba Counties, New Mexico. App11cant, in the dbove -styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterilood project in the Escrito
Gallup Oil Pool in its Escrito Unit Area by the injection of water :
into the Gallup formation through threeé wells located in Sections 17 t
and 18, Township 24 North, Range 7 West, and Section 12, Township
24 North, Range 8 West, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

CASE 3131: Application of Texstar Petroleum Compary for a unit agreement,
McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval-of the Hospgh Unit Area: compr151ng 1160 acres, more
or less, of State and Fee lands in Townsths 17 and 18 North, Ranges
8 and 9 West, Hospah Pool, McKlnley County, New Mexico.

CASE 3132: Application of Texstar Petroleum Company for g waterflood project
MCn;ule County, New Méxxco. App11cani.4 t

through 8 wells located in Section 1, oenshlp 17 North, Range 9 West,
and Section-36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County,
New Mexico.

CASE 3133: Application of George W. Strake for a unit agreement Eddy County,
‘New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- styled cause, seeks approval of
the Hackberry Deep Unit Area compr1s1ng 3,832.60 acres, more or less,

of Federal and State lands in Townships 19 and 20 South, Ranges 30 )
and 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3134: Application of Lone Star Producing Company for a non-standard location,
Roosevelt County, Néw Mexico:- Applluant, in the above-styled cause,
“seeks aguthority to deepen its Federal Well No. 1-D and complete same
in the South Prairie-Atoka Gas Pool. Said well is 660 feet from the
North and East lines of Section 29, Township 8 South, Range 36 East,
Rocsevelt County, New Mexico, at a non-standard location for said gas

pool.

e

CASE 3135: Application of Lone Star Producing Company for a non- -standard unit and

a non-standard location, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, seeks approval of a 160-acre non-starndard gas
B ‘ s proration unit comprising the SW/4 of Section 21, Township 8 South,
ST Range 36 East, South Prairie Atoka Gas Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico,
L ' ‘ Said unit to be dedicated to applicant's Federal Well No. 1-B at a non-
standard location for said pool 660 feet from the South and West lines

of said Section 21.

s M A
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CASBE No. 2910
Ordexr No. R-2589-B

(5) That the Special Rules and Begulations promulgated by
Grder No. R-2589 have afforded and will afford to the owner of .
each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just -
and eguitable share of the oil in the yool. :

{(6) That to prevent the economic loes caused by the drill-
ing of unnecessary wells, to aveid the sugmentation of risk ‘
arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
Prevent reduced rxecovary which might result from the arilling of
too faw wells, udtommtumumw
relative rights, the Special Bules and Regulations promulgated
by Grder Ne. R-23589 should de comtinued in full force and effect
until further order of the Commission. ' o

{1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Scharb-Bone Springs Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2589 are .
hereby contimued in full force and effect until further order of
the Commission. . - - S

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such furthexr orders as the Commission may deem neces-

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above desigmated. 7
STATRE OF MEW MEXICO
0I5 COHNSERVAYION COMMISSION

S
(1 .\/ Ap

Fi et

A. L. PORTER, J

.. Member & Secretary

A
REALY
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IL CONSERVATION CONMISSION
OF THR STATR OF NEW MEXICO '

CASE No. 2910
Order Mo. B-2589-B

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o elock a.m. on Octobor

28. 1964 at mu !ea !cw ll.xi.eo. hofom !nnim Bnniel 8. lutteL

lﬁl on this_24th
quorum being preseat, bnviag considered thc tutindy. the xtcord,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and boi.ng fully adviud
in the pr-im, :

(1) That éue hbl:l.’c notice having been given as roquitaé by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause: and the -ubjoct

matter tluzeof.

42y mt hnr Oxder Fo.. 2—2589, dated Oetober 30. 1963 tem—

yon:y Spoeinl Rules and Regulations were promlgated for the

m Springs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That pursuant toc the provisions of Orde:: No. R-2589,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause wvhy the S8charb-Bone 8pringt Pool should
not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) ‘Tha‘t the evidence establishes that one well in the
Scharb-Bone Springs Pool can efficiently and economically dxain
and develop 80 acres.




DRAFT

;’JMD/ésr
(D - .. BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
: ' OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO '
: CF. Subj.
IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING '
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE No. _2910 a
Order?No. R-_2589-B :
APPLICATION OF BIY (6) DRILLING COMPANY
FOR EXTENSION OF AN E%ISTING OIL POOL, . ' ; . / '
AND SPECTAL POOL RULEY ‘ s T N 5-
MEXICO.
BY THE CQi
o - — This cau S
Octdber 28 , 1964, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
Daniel S. Nutter . ' oo
| ' - :
NC¥, -cn this day of “i4v ___, 1964 , the Commission, : :
a quorum being present, having considered the testlmony, the record, _ , :
and the recammendations of the Examiner, and being fﬁlly advised § . 4
in the premises, : : S
.FINDS:
B A(l) That -due public notice ha v1ng been'glven as requlred by B
~ law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject i
matter thereof. ’ :
(2) That by Order No. R-2589, dated October 36,‘» 1963, tem-—
Z, ' éig porary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
:ig%¢;E>”§ Scharb-Bone Sprlngs-er§=Pool Lea County, New Mexlco.
: "
e :
T ’ (3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2589,

this case was reopened to allow the operators in the éubject pool

to appear and show caus? why the Scharb-Bone Springélééi Pool

should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.
(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the : N

Scharb-Bone S>rings €+¥ Pool can efficiently and econbmically

drain and develop 80 acres.
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CASE No. 2910
Order No. R-2589-B

/z L_é( That to prevent the economic loss caused by the drill-

'ing of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk

arising from the'drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent reduced recovery which might reeult from the drilling of
too few wells, and to oth'e%rwi\'se prevent waste and protect cor-
relatlve r1ghts, the Spec1al Rules and Regulatlons promulgated
by Order No. R—2589 should be cont:.nued in full force and effect
until further order of the Commission.

k? That the Special ltules and Regulations éromulgated by
Order No. R-2589 have afforded and will afford to the owner of

each property in the pocol the opportunlty to produce his just

and equltable share of the oil in the pool.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Spec:.al Rules and Regulatlons governing the

hereby contumed in full force and effect until further order of
the Commission.
(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and vear herein- |

above designated.




OIL CONSERVATION COISSION
SANIA EE, MEW MEXICO

Date ,-’/zo _ - .; - g

Z ?/a A A"Hearing Date Pioeas /é zj -

My recommendations for an order in the above numbered casss are as follows: _ P .

P
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
.+, OF THE STATR OF NEW MEXICO

CASE Mo. 2910
Ordex No. R-2589-A

APPLICATION OF BIG (6) DEILLING COMIANY
FOR THE EXTINYON

. <
~ ’J-

Meﬁ‘c@mkxb&ﬂn&mat’ochcka.n. od
Decembe: 18, 1963, at santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0Oil Comsex
vation c:-naiea of Meow nauuco. hereinafter refsrred to as the

nmmm;mcmimmmﬂmm
Mlyuvisadiathepte-ues,
E1NRS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required |
law, the Commission has jurisd.ction of this cause and the subj
sntter tho:eoi'.

(2) mt the attomy for the Commission moved to disniss

; PPy |
- { } - ’t the =sticn shcuia bs Faanesite
IT IS mgm SRORREDS

That the application of Guy Hooper for a hearing de novo
is hereby dismissed.
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CASE Ne. 2910
Oorder Wo. R~2589-A

DOME at sSanta Fe, New Maxico, on the day and yeax herein-
shove designated.

B! STATE OF NAW MEXEGO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMIS3IONM

T TETR R e, T
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE GF MEBW MEXICO

COMMISSION OF XEW MEXICO FOR
THE FURPOSZ OF COMSIDERING:

CASE No. 2910 -
Oorder No. R=-2589
NOMRNCLATURE

APPLICAYION OF BIG (6) DRILLING COMPANY
FOR EXYERESION OF AN EXISTING OIL POOL

BY TRE COMMISSION:

_ Mmmummnsoclecta.-.m
October 18, 1963, at Ssaata PFe, New Maxico, before Damiel S. e,
Exaniner duly appointed by the 0il Comservatiom Commission of New ’
Mexico, hereinifter refexred to as the "Commission,”™ im accordanc
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rulss and n-gulaticas

Daniel S. luttc: aad being fully adviscd in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due p-blie uotice having been given as required
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subj
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Big (6) Drilling Company, seeks
extension of the horizontal 1imits of the Scharb-Bone Springs
oil Pgol to comprise the ﬂ/? of sectiom 5, all of sectiom 6, and

e /2 o Sectiom 7, Township iy Joutn, Range 35 Bast, WbrR, Lea |

County, New Moxico.

(3) That tlo applicant also seeks the prommlgation of
special rules and i‘egulations governing said pool, including
provisions for B80-are spacing units comprising any two contig-
uous 40-acre tracts, and for fixed well locations.

(4) That in ordur to prevent the economic loss caused by tﬂe
drilling of umnecessary w~ils, to avoid the augmentation of risk
caused f£rom the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of
too few wells, and to otherwise pravent waste and protect correl-
ativa rights, temporary special rules and regulations providing
for 80-acze spacing units should be promulgated for the Scharb-
Bone Springs Oil Pool.




Ooxder No. n-zsao

New the in said arez skould be parmitted to
’ toin wil said area any two quarter-quarter
-seokions by a common hordernq side and lying wholly

-2-
CASE No. 2910

{(5) That in oxder to aencourage the orderly dcvﬂnmt of
the subject pool, the y special rules and regulations
shonld pwovide fox 80-acre specimg waits comprising the N/2, s3/2,
/2, ox W/2 of a single governmental quarter sectiomn; that due to
the configyration of leases, the diversity of owmexship, and the
lccations of wells muum«nmnfcmmun
o!soeuonﬁ.m 19 South, Range 35 East, WMPM, Les Couwaty,

within said ayea.

) nam -mxummm
should peovide for limi ::l well locations in crdex to assure

mxymammxmwmmxm«rma
(;l Mthuggnrysp-nm Mummxatxou

established pettiod in ordex ¥o allow.

mkors in the subject pool to gathex reservoir infogmation
"&-theube-mem.ywwuly

Waﬁunlopodbyommn. '

m Mm:cucahouube

atuumhcar-

o

—

Iz ;s,mnomm

(1) Mmmmnsotmmta—msm
01l Pool 1in Is» Goumty, New Mexico, are heraly exteanded to imcl
the following-described areas ,

P 19 SOUTH, RANGE 35 ERST, EHPH
Section 5: u7z"g"'"“‘“* |
Section 63 All : _

section 73 /2

 (2) ‘Yhat Special Rules and Regulatioms for the Scharb-Bone|

springs O1il Pool axe hercby prommilgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGUIATIONS
FOR THE
SCHARE-BOME SPRINGS OIL POOL

1. Each well completed or recompleted in thae Scharb-
Bone Springs Oil Pool or in the Bone Springs formation within one
mile of the Scharb-Bone Springs Oil Pool, and not nearexr to or
within the limits of another designeted Bone Springs oil pool,
shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance
with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.




- Ehe ymerthodc: lgoation within 20 days after the  Secretazy-
Diractor has received the application.

avent there is more than one well on an 80-acre Proration unit,
the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from

0y

-3=- .
CASE No. 2910
Oxderx No. R-2589

Bone Springs 0il Pool shall be located on 2 standard unit coata nr
ing approximately 80 acres comprising the N/2, s/2, B/2, or w/2
of a single govermmental quarter section; provided, however, that
nothing comtained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the
dritnng Of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in the
m . B :

. - BELE 3. The Secretary-Director Emay grant an excepticn to
the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an
application has been f£ilea for a non-standard unit comprising a
single quaxter-quarter section or lot. All operators of fae g
the wnit shall be notified of “the applica-

RULE 2. Rach well completed or recompleted in the Schazb;n{,

application.

 BULR 4. 'The first well drilled on every standard or non-
standaxd unit in the Scharb~Bone Springs Oil Pool shall be
located in the HE/4 ox sW/4 of a gov 1 quarter section.
All wells shall be

exnmenta »
‘ located within 200 feet of the canter of » - | ... .. . . .
-govermmental quarter-quarter secti on. E

ROLE 6. A gtandard broration unit (79 through 81 acres) in
the Scharb-Bone Springs Cil Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre
proportional factor of 5.7 for allowable purpoges, and in the

the wells on the unit in any proportion.

Scharb-Bone Springs 04l Pool ag the acreage in such non-standard
unit bears vo 80 acres.
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CASE No. 2910
oxdnx No. R-2589

;:gxsrvumoa__ms

(1) That an exception is hereby granted to the Special
Rales and Regulations for the scharb-Bomne Spxings 01l Pool to
pormis the opsrators in the 3W/4 and W/2 3R/4 of 3ection 6,
Township 19 Jouth, Range 35 East, MMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
to dedicats to existing and futvre walls within said area any
two quarter-quarter sections comtiguocus by a common bordering
side and lying wholly within said area. ‘

‘ {2) That any well drilling to or completed in the Bone
springs formmtion within the Scharb-Bone Springs 01l Pool or
within one mile of the Schardb-Bone Springs 0il Pool om or beforxe
Octobex 9, w.mnumm‘um:mmxmmm
of Bmle 4 is hereby granted an exception to the
of said rule. The opexator of any svch well shail
notify the Boblis Bistrict Office of the Coumissiom in writing
~::‘?-“.MMwo£mwummhmmu.

- 13) mmmmmtawmwmtoa
well presemtly drilling to or completed in the scharb-Bome Spxringd
0il Pool shall file a new Form C-128 with the Commission on or
before November 15, 1963.

~9$L\

(4) That this case shan be t«opoind at an aix Mr ‘heap-

ing in Octobex, 1964, at which time the cperators in the gubject
pool may appear and show cause why the scharb-Bone Springs Cil
Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(5) Th=t jurisdiction of this cause 1s retained for the
entry of such further ordars as the cmissim may deel necessary

DONE at sSanta Fe, New Mexico, oathedayandymbemm-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

I = T nTe s e 'ij}_‘ﬁjf:":f '—ri"tf’ ’\ s - e @ e n g e e 2 S e D T e e S T Y I T T

A, PORTER, Jr., Hembor & Secretary
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' REQUEST FOR CONTINUATION OF
EXISTING SCHARB (BONE SPRING) POOL RULES
ON A PERMANENT BASIS |

SCHARB BONE SPRING POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

' CONTENTS:

' General Discussion
---DataSheet - :
. Present Field Rules ' -
. Production Data
Tabulat;on of Pressure Data . , :
Graphical Presentation of Pressure Data o
Walter Jensen - Testimony - : :
'Dramage Radius Map S e o T
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GENERAL DISCUSSION

-
Yo

The Scharb (Bone ‘Spring) Pool is located approxi-
mately 22 miles west of the city of Hobbs, New México. Proven
productxon, as of this date, is 1, 000 acres + ‘bemé portions of
Sections 5, 6 7, 8and 18,/ T-19-S, R-35-E.

Bone Spring’ productxon was discovered by The Oh1o
~ Gil Company's (Marathion) No. 1 NPA State well, Section 6,
T-19-S, R-35-E, on J’anuary 19, 1962. The discavery potentialed :
for 100 ba.rrelsl day froma { dolomite section perforated between ’
the depths of 10, 156 ~ 10, 166'. No additional wells were drilled 5
. in the area until Augns!: 1963 when_ B:g,,,,,!'b!!,,,Dnllmg Compa.ny com-
pleted their No. 1 OrafJackson (Sectmn 6, T-19-S, R-35-E). ‘
Eleven wells have subsequently been completed in' th1s Bone Spring
_producing zone..

i

Geologxca.l studles 1nd1ca.te the Scharb Pool to be a

yet dete rmmed

The Bone Spring reservoir is penetrated at an average »
depth of 10, 100! in the Scharb area. Average thickness of the
gross pay section is 42 feet. The rock is a brownito tan dolomite, )
which Iocally contains zones of re-worked crinoid fra.gments o i
Porosity is best developed in the lower two- th1rds of the reservoir. L
Examination of electrical logs shows this poroenty to be contmuous
throughout the limits of the field (Section A-A', B- ‘B!, C- C') The
Bone Sprmg hor1zon ha.s a vert1ca1 011 column in excess of 80 feet

N A—._u,_._._.nﬂnnua—nkl n_nnl is-l\m f'ha unr\n Q:\ﬂ';nn knr:rrr\n-ac AQ”‘I- e e e et e Rt R

el b T e e e AR b At
1
i

mated to be 2, 500 barrels per acre. Ultimate recovery for the
‘field is estimited to be 2, 250, 000 barrels. ,r/hmu'b

The Scharb Field has been developed on_?an 80 adre spac-
ing program. Production per well averages 4, 600 barrels per
month, with the field averaging approximately 50, 000 barrels per
month, Cumulatzve field production to July has been 498, 104 barrels,

-
. 3]

o | | ] 5?/“’” r
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DATA SHEET

‘Physical Properties of the Reservoir Rock

a. Average Porosity 7%
b. Average Permeability Unknown .1 to 381 i
€. Average interstitial water saturation 15%
_Structural Features of the Reservoir
a. Structure Map ’ ’ Plat I
.b. Cross section - Plat II, I, IV
'c. 'Water Oil and Gas Oil Contacts None
~d. Average Gross Pay Thickness 42! :
‘Characteristics of Reservoir Filds : - :
“a. “Average Gravityof Oil 37,80
b, Formation Volume Factor _ 1.33
Pressures
. _Original RHP 4348 ;

Periodic Weighted Average See Exhib. 6
Statistical Data

‘a;, 0Oil Production ‘ See Exhib. 1,3 ‘ .
- b. Water Production One well prod. Hz0. |
‘ » Believed result of :

, : faulty completion.
c. Number flowing & pumping wells 3 pumping

_ . : 8 flowing
d. Well Completion Methods . Acid Treatment

__e. Proven Acres o 1,000acres
- f.. Average Well Density 80 Ac./Well
. g. Gas/Oil Ratio : 600/ 1 ‘ -
"~ h.- ‘Disposition of Gas Warrén Petroleum

i, - Stage of Depletion of Reservoir Initial Primary

General Reservoir Mechanics

a. Effectiveness of Water Drive None

b. Effectiveness of Gas Expansion Drive Believe this is the
principal value '
mechanism.

3
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PROPOSED SPECIAL RULES AND RHJQ_IATIUNS FOR g@ SCHARB &NE SPRING POOL
RUI.E l. Each well completed or recompleted in the Soharb Bone’ ‘Spring Pool

er

" nor within the J:Lmits of anovt.her desigmtod Bane Spring pool, ehall be apaced,

drillad, oparatod, and prorated in accordmco with the Special Rules and Roguh-

ticns hereina.fter sct forth,

RUIE 2. anh well ooaphtod or mecmphted in the Scharb Bone Spring Pool

" shall be locatod on a. unit ocntd.m.ng 80 acres, more or less, tmich consists of
'a.ny two oontigmue qunrter—quarter sections of & single govarnmental aection.

150 ‘Toot of the “center of either
the NE} or SH% of a governmental querter-sestion, Any well which was drining to
or eomploted in the subject :pool prior to October 1, 1963, is granted sn exception

‘,9,. SRS | BN PO S

to the-well Aocation n:qu;‘monnu ‘of this uu.w.

RUIE‘ hy For good cause shown, the Secretary-Director may grant exception te

: t.ho requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when the application is far

a8 non-atandard unit comprising a- single qtmrtor-quarter ‘section or lot, All opera-~
tors ofi'aetting the roposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the appli.cation
by registered mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been

mmi°m° ‘The Secretary-Director may approve the application if, after a period

B r;,rg*’i‘n»“"‘-,""“z*ctt VCIRTAVOT had SaLered an oujeciion Lo oo formation of such

non-standard unit.

The allowable assd.gned to any such non-standard unit shall bear the same ratio
to a standard allowable in the subject pool as the acreage in such non-standard unit
bears to 80 acreao

RUIE 5, An 80-acre proration unit (79 through 81 acres) in the subject pool

shall bo assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 5.67 for allowable purposes,

;4:;:'
LTIAAE,
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R T e VT
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PRODUCTION DATA~—
Source: N. Mex. 0.C.C.

Operator and Well Jﬁlxli963

At"aptic Refining Co.

Sept.

2244

A

6 Det1ing co.
Ora Jackson "A" #1

Big "6" Drilling Co.
Gra Jackson "a" 42

Cactus Drilling Co.
Guy H. Hooper #l-a
Cactus Drilling Co. -

_Guy H. Hooper #1-B

Hondo 01l and Gas Co-.
Hondo State “B"

~lan & Alwoe ). :

: uarathod 01l Co. (K

State NPA 1

3582%

Stendard Gil Co. oX Texas
Guy Hooper et al ¥l -

’- _ . . \0\\) %55,930 Barrels oil procduced prior to July, 1963.

o m«\\

3580

SCHARB BONE SPRING FIELD |
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO .

, Feb. Mar .

Jan.1964 ~ Apr.  May

Oct. Novi.

3000(Bst.) 6866 6972

5797 7272 6888
- 6316
“Combined’ w/

Well f2

5610 5797 699 6990  To 6172

7667

~10682 10921

15k7

1296 - 1134 900(Bst.) 615. 606 506 1;19

k733 6377 7000(8st.) 6674 6710

_ 1194 1200 2500(Est.) 3136 119 28h> _ 2837. . 930

3439 3523 3339 3316 2702 2691 2817  2ko

—

3000(Est.)

1720 1510 1

July oil production from 11 wells
Average per well




SCHARB' BANE SPHING FIELD
LEA'COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Apr.

Jun.

July

2244

3178 5610

e
3006(_3;1;3) ”
7272 |

T66T

: 10682 . 10921

k7133 - 58?6

..3580 _ 3kz0: . 2823 2320 i

s — R

\:
-1 Y3
el sl

'9002(351-.’:. ) 615 .

7000(Est.;)‘ '6_871; v

‘ 2560(Est.) 31‘36'

e DAL Bt N AAn

Y A d € g 4 IV BLEN - L7 -2

B

evb . %*55,930 Barrels oil produced prior to Julyﬁ 1963;

Har .

64k 3

7284

Combined w/ N
o Wellgfe 0

\

606

3119

N o]

cuze U

6972

11sk7

15

[E

i

'6808

6925

‘ 28371

Iy .

1720

479

e

Turalative

5853 -

12152 12468

7283
6510

7533

11562

Nt N Pt

42,839
67,300

75,550

90,485

439

6208

1510

6816

1305

’ 2kg0

July oil production from 11 wells 50,723
Average per well

L. 611




SCARB-BONE SPRINGS POOL
BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE DATA
DATUM - 6230 FEET SUBSEA
i ~ - Pressure .
Well . Date PSIG . HRS-Shut In

" Marathon st. NPA 1  2-62 - 4345 Unknown
Marathon St. NPA 1  3-62 - - 4034 Unknown
Marathon St. NPA 1  4-62 3928 72
Atlantic Jackson 1  12-27-63 3578 o as
Big (6) Dalmont - 1-64 3451 48
Big (6) Jackson 1-64 3330 48

" Big (6) Jackson 1-A 2-64 3459 - 48

 Big (6) Jackson 2-A 2-64 3362 a8 L
SRS 3401 Average -

g G

.Big (6) Dalmont 1 ~ 2-64 3306 a8
‘Big (6) Jackson 1 - 2-64 3200 48
Big (6) Jackson 1-A 3-4-64 3293 48

Big (6) Jackson 2-A 3-6-64 3183 48 :
e AD A AUBPRGE i

Big (6) ‘Dalmont 1 4-4-64 3148 72 N
Big (6) Jackson 1 4-4-64 3036 . . 72
Big (6) Jackson 1-A 4-4-64 3135 73
Big (6) Jackson 2-A 4-4-64 3041 .72 ,
Cactus Hooper B-1  4-13-64 = 3155 - Unkriown -
Marathon NPA 1 4-13-64 3163 A 72 _

» ' 3113 Average
’ i
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S TR i WALTER JENSEN

R IR : L PETROLEUM ENGINEER

“saw OIL & GAS BUILDING
HOUSTON 2, TEXAS
october 23, 1964

Mry We A. StOCkard »
225 0i1 & Gas Building _ R
- Houstoun, Texas T7002 , -
' ' Re: Schard Boue spring Field,
Lea County, Nev Mexico

Dear Mr. Stockard:

‘1 will ve unable to attend the hearing to be held ia ganta Fe on Cctober .28,
1964, in regard to the above Field, and I take this opportunity to let you

know the results of my jnvestigation. -

on and pressure gisto:y of the subject field,

From & survey of the productl
following:

I believe we can conclude the

1. Wells drille@v on spacing of less than 80 acres would be unuecessary ‘to
recover the recoverable oil and gas reserves in the reservoir.

a2 Auell completed in the Boune Spriog Formation can effectively and

" efficiently drain an ares in excess of 80 acres.

3. A spacing i)rograin of less than 80 acres per well would agf,ﬁ;ﬁy' fmpede

the devglopment of a field of +his nature, due to economic considerations.

lSince T will be unable to be present on the hearing date, 1 respectfuily- submi®

myqualif:.ﬁatmﬁsassﬂexpert “in the fieiag of ,Pet‘rolem'Engiueering. Iam
- ; _

AR

Saioy. and. Loulsiana (#3325), and ]

‘& licensed Pt fessional. engineer in Texas (#i7010) and-
‘T have practiced my profeasion for the pest thirteen years. During the past

gsix years I have been gself-employed.

WJ:avw
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RESERVES & ECONCGMICS FOR DEVELOPMENT

BASIC DATA

- Variable

‘Pay Thickuess
Drainage Area
Porosity

VWater Saturation
Recovery Factor

0ii E'omation Volome Factor

Constent - Bbls/Ac. Ft.
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1.33
7758

Recovery = ‘7758 x B0 ec. x bz x .005 X (l - .15) X 20 = 108,000 STB
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4i.33
RECCVERY FCR B0-ACRE SPACING .
" Recovery = 700 x 80 sc. 12’ x 065x ******* Q- .15) x .20 = 216,000 STB
, 1.33 ‘
COMPARISON OF ECONOMICS
L 40 Ac. Spucing Svacing
Oil Reserves - 308,000 8pls. "m‘a‘ﬁ"‘
Gas Rese’wes - 167 MMCF 33k MMCT
01l Revenuve (7/8) . $280,700 -.,,501,1@
Cas Revcuue (7/8} 13,150 26,500
Total Revenue :pa‘ '9358,0 375*67,'!&
DFiliing Investrmas $135.000 . &135,000 .
’ '*J.haséhr.‘q‘a.ipmeut Well 10,150 20 ,300'
Pumping Equipmect 31b , 100 34,100
- Dry Hole Risk 17,600 17,620
Operating Costs 73,2¢0 123,860
Tazes : 16,700 .. 33,006
Totel Costs %285,756 %363, 605
Profit 5 7,100 $223,600
Paycud o 8 yrs 1.0 yrs
Profit/investmentc Retio Ok 1.2
Iavestors' Pate of Return 3% ) 572




